UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM 8-K

Current Report Pursuant to Section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934

Date of Report (Date of earliest event reported): September 2, 2016 (August 30, 2016)

Fifth Street Finance Corp.

(Exact name of registrant as specified in its charter)

Delaware (State or other jurisdiction of incorporation)

1-33901 (Commission File Number)

26-1219283 (I.R.S. Employer Identification No.)

777 West Putnam Avenue, 3rd Floor Greenwich, CT 06830

(Address of principal executive offices and zip code)

Registrant's telephone number, including area code: (203) 681-3600

Not Applicable

Former name or former address, if changed since last report

Check the appropriate box below if the Form 8-K is intended to simultaneously satisfy the filing obligation of the registrant under any of the following
provisions:
□ Written communications pursuant to Rule 425 under the Securities Act (17 CFR 230.425)
□ Soliciting material pursuant to Rule 14a-12 under the Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.14a-12)
□ Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Rule 14d-2(b) under the Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.14d-2(b))
□ Pre-commencement communications pursuant to Rule 13e-4(c) under the Exchange Act (17 CFR 240.13e-4(c))

Item 5.03 Amendments to Articles of Incorporation or Bylaws; Change in Fiscal Year.

On August 30, 2016 (the "<u>Effective Date</u>"), the Board of Directors (the "<u>Board</u>") of Fifth Street Finance Corp. (the "<u>Company</u>") approved the amendment and restatement of the Company's Second Amended and Restated Bylaws (the "<u>Second Amended Bylaws</u>"), effective as of the Effective Date (the Second Amended Bylaws, as amended and restated on the Effective Date, the "<u>Third Amended Bylaws</u>"). In addition to certain non-material modifications, the Company amended and restated the following provisions of the Second Amended Bylaws:

- Article II, Section 2.3 was amended to enable the Company to furnish notice of stockholder meetings by means of electronic transmission in accordance with Section 232 of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware (the "DGCL");
- Article II, Section 2.7 was amended to broaden the circumstances under which stockholder meetings may be adjourned and to empower the chairman of any such meeting as the only person entitled to so adjourn such meeting;
- Article II, Sections 2.12 and 2.13 were amended to augment the advance notice provisions of the Second Amended Bylaws by modifying the
 advance notice period and requiring stockholders to provide additional disclosure, in each case, with respect to such stockholder's intention to
 present director nominations or business proposals at stockholder meetings; and
- Article III, Section 3.2 was amended to clarify that the Board currently has nine members and to increase the maximum size of the Board from nine members to eleven members.

In addition, Article VIII was amended to add a new Section 8.10, which provides that the Delaware Court of Chancery (or an alternative state or federal court located in Delaware under certain circumstances where the Delaware Court of Chancery does not have jurisdiction) will be the exclusive forum for adjudication of certain actions and proceedings brought after the Effective Date. These certain actions and proceedings include derivative actions, actions claiming breach of fiduciary duty, actions involving the DGCL or the Company's organizational documents and actions involving the internal affairs doctrine.

The foregoing description of the amendments to the Second Amended Bylaws is qualified in its entirety by reference to the complete text of the Third Amended Bylaws, a copy of which is attached as Exhibit 3.1 to this Current Report on Form 8-K and is incorporated herein by reference.

Item 9.01 Financial Statements and Exhibits.

(d) Exhibits

Exhibit	
No.	Description
3.1	Third Amended and Restated Bylaws of Fifth Street Finance Corp., effective as of August 30, 2016
3.2	Third Amended and Restated Bylaws of Fifth Street Finance Corp., effective as of August 30, 2016, marked to show amendments to the Second Amended Bylaws

SIGNATURE

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the Company has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

Date: September 2, 2016 FIFTH STREET FINANCE CORP.

By: /s/ Kerry S. Acocella

Name: Kerry S. Acocella

Title: Chief Compliance Officer and Secretary

EXHIBIT INDEX

Exhibit No.	Description			
3.1	Third Amended and Restated Bylaws of Fifth Street Finance Corp., effective as of August 30, 2016			
3.2	Third Amended and Restated Bylaws of Fifth Street Finance Corp., effective as of August 30, 2016, marked to show amendments to the Second Amended Bylaws			

FIFTH STREET FINANCE CORP.

(a Delaware corporation)

THIRD AMENDED AND RESTATED BYLAWS

Effective August 30, 2016

TABLE OF CONTENTS

		Page
	ARTICLE I	
	OFFICES	
Section 1.1	Registered Office	1
Section 1.1	Additional Offices	1
5cction 1.2	Additional offices	1
	ARTICLE II	
	MEETINGS OF STOCKHOLDERS	
Section 2.1	Place of Meetings	1
Section 2.2	Annual Meeting	1
Section 2.3	Notice of Meetings	1
Section 2.4	Special Meetings	2
Section 2.5	List of Stockholders	2
Section 2.6	Quorum	2
Section 2.7	Adjournment	2
Section 2.8	Organization	3
Section 2.9	Order of Business	3
Section 2.10	Voting	3
Section 2.11	Inspectors	4
Section 2.12	Advance Notice Provisions for Election of Directors	4
Section 2.13	Advance Notice Provisions for Business to be Transacted at Annual Meeting	6
	ARTICLE III	
	DIRECTORS	
Section 3.1	General Powers	8
Section 3.2	Number and Election	8 8
Section 3.3	Resignations, Newly Created Directorships, Vacancies and Removals	
Section 3.4	Place of Meetings	
Section 3.5	Annual Meeting	9
Section 3.6	Regular Meetings	9
Section 3.7	Special Meetings	9
Section 3.8	Notice of Meetings	9
Section 3.9	Waiver of Notice and Presumption of Assent	10
Section 3.10	Quorum; Manner of Action	10
Section 3.11	Organization	10
Section 3.12	Compensation	10
Section 3.13	Action by Consent	10
	i	

Section 3.14	Meetings by Telephone or Similar Communications	10
	ARTICLE IV	
	COMMITTEES	
Section 4.1	Committees	11
Section 4.2	Committee Rules	12
	ARTICLE V	
	OFFICERS	
Section 5.1	Number and Qualifications	12
Section 5.2	Election and Term of Office	12
Section 5.3	Resignations	13
Section 5.4	Removal	13
Section 5.5	Vacancies	13
Section 5.6	Intentionally left blank	13
Section 5.7	Chairman of the Board	13
Section 5.8	Chief Executive Officer	13
Section 5.9	President	13
Section 5.10	Chief Operating Officer	14
Section 5.11	Vice President	14
Section 5.12	Chief Financial Officer; Treasurer	14
Section 5.13	Chief Investment Officer	15
Section 5.14	Secretary	15
Section 5.15	The Assistant Treasurer	15
Section 5.16	The Assistant Secretary	15
Section 5.17	Chief Compliance Officer	16
Section 5.18	Other Officers, Assistant Officers and Agents	16
Section 5.19	Officers' Bonds or Other Security	16
Section 5.20	Absence or Disability of Officers	16
	ARTICLE VI	
	INDEMNIFICATION; EXCULPATION	
Section 6.1	General	16
Section 6.2	Severability	17
	ARTICLE VII	
	STOCK CERTIFICATES AND THEIR TRANSFER	
Section 7.1	Stock Certificates	17
Section 7.2	Facsimile Signatures	17
Section 7.3	Lost Certificates	17
	ii	
	11	

Section 7.4	Transfers of Stock		18
Section 7.5	Transfer Agents and Registrars		18
Section 7.6	Regulations		18
Section 7.7	Fixing the Record Date		18
Section 7.8	Registered Stockholders		18
		ARTICLE VIII	
		GENERAL PROVISIONS	
Section 8.1	Dividends		18
Section 8.2	Reserves		19
Section 8.3	Seal		19
Section 8.4	Fiscal Year		19
Section 8.5	Checks, Notes, Drafts; Etc		19
Section 8.6	Execution of Contracts, Deeds, Etc		19
Section 8.7	Inspection of Books and Records		19
Section 8.8	References to Days		19
Section 8.9	Inconsistent Provisions		20
Section 8.10	Exclusive Forum		20
		ARTICLE IX	
		AN CENTRA CENTRO	
		AMENDMENTS	
		iii	
		111	

THIRD AMENDED AND RESTATED BYLAWS

OF

FIFTH STREET FINANCE CORP.

ARTICLE I

OFFICES

- Section 1.1 <u>Registered Office</u>. The registered office of Fifth Street Finance Corp. (the "Corporation") in the State of Delaware shall be located at 1209 Orange Street, Wilmington, Delaware 19801. The name of its registered agent at such address is The Corporation Trust Company. The registered office and/or registered agent of the Corporation may be changed from time to time by action of the Board of Directors.
- Section 1.2 <u>Additional Offices</u>. The Corporation may also have offices at such other places, both within and without the State of Delaware, as the Board of Directors may from time to time determine or as the business of the Corporation may require.

ARTICLE II

MEETINGS OF STOCKHOLDERS

- Section 2.1 <u>Place of Meetings</u>. All meetings of the stockholders for the election of directors or for any other purpose shall be held at any such place, either within or outside the State of Delaware, as shall be designated from time to time by the Board of Directors and stated in the notice of meeting or in a duly executed waiver of notice thereof.
- Section 2.2 <u>Annual Meeting</u>. An annual meeting of stockholders shall be held each year and stated in a notice of meeting or in a duly executed waiver thereof. The date, time and place of such meeting shall be determined by the Chief Executive Officer of the Corporation; provided that if the Chief Executive Officer does not act, the Board of Directors shall determine the date, time, and place of such meeting. At such annual meeting, the stockholders shall elect, by a plurality vote, a Board of Directors and transact such other business as may properly be brought before the meeting.
- Section 2.3 Notice of Meetings. Except as otherwise expressly required by statute, written notice of each annual and special meeting of stockholders stating the date, time and place of the meeting (and, in the case of a special meeting, the purpose or purposes for which the meeting is called) shall be given to each stockholder of record entitled to vote thereat not less than ten (10) nor more than sixty (60) days before the date of the meeting. Business transacted at any special meeting of stockholders shall be limited to the purpose or purposes stated in the notice. Except as otherwise provided herein or permitted by applicable law, notice shall be given personally or by mail and, if by mail, shall be sent in a postage prepaid envelope, addressed to the stockholder at such stockholder's address as it appears on the records of the Corporation. Without limiting the manner by which notice otherwise may be given effectively to stockholders, notice of meetings may be given to stockholders by means of electronic transmission in accordance with Section 232 of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware. Notice by mail shall be deemed given at the time when the same shall be deposited in the United States mail, postage prepaid and notice by electronic transmission shall be deemed given at the time specified in Section 232 of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware. Notice of any meeting shall not be required to be given to any person (a) who attends such meeting, except when such person attends the meeting in person or by proxy for the express purpose of objecting (at the beginning of the meeting) to the transaction of any business because the meeting is not lawfully called or convened, or (b) who (either before or after the meeting) shall submit a signed written waiver of notice thereof either in person or by proxy. Neither the business to be transacted at, nor the purpose of, an annual or special meeting of stockholders need be specified in any written waiver of notice.

- Section 2.4 Special Meetings. Special meetings of stockholders may be called for any purpose by the Board of Directors, the Chairman of the Board of Directors or the Chief Executive Officer and may be held on such date and at such time and place, either within or outside the State of Delaware, as shall be stated in a notice of meeting or in a duly executed waiver of notice thereof.
- Section 2.5 <u>List of Stockholders</u>. The officer who has charge of the stock ledger of the Corporation shall prepare and make, at least ten (10) days before each meeting of stockholders, a complete list of the stockholders entitled to vote at the meeting, arranged in alphabetical order, showing the address of and the number of shares registered in the name of each stockholder. Such list shall be open to the examination of any stockholder, for any purpose germane to the meeting, during ordinary business hours, for a period of at least ten (10) days prior to the meeting: (i) on a reasonably accessible electronic network, provided that the information required to gain access to such list is provided with the notice of the meeting, or (ii) during ordinary business hours, at the principal place of business of the Corporation. If the meeting is to be held at a place, then the list shall be produced and kept at the time and place of the meeting during the whole time thereof, and may be inspected by any stockholder who is present.
- Section 2.6 Quorum. The holders of a majority of the voting power of the issued and outstanding stock of the Corporation entitled to vote thereat (present in person or represented by proxy) shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business at all meetings of stockholders, except as otherwise provided by statute or by the Corporation's Certificate of Incorporation, as amended (the "Certificate of Incorporation").
- Section 2.7 <u>Adjournment</u>. The chairman of any meeting of stockholders (whether annual or special) shall have the power to adjourn any such meeting, whether or not a quorum is present, from time to time for any reason and without notice other than announcement at such meeting. At such adjourned meeting at which a quorum shall be present or represented by proxy, any business may be transacted which might have been transacted at the meeting as originally called. If the adjournment is for more than thirty (30) days, or, if after adjournment a new record date is set, then a notice of the adjourned meeting shall be given to each stockholder of record entitled to vote at the meeting.

- Section 2.8 Organization. At each meeting of stockholders, the Chairman of the Board of Directors (if one shall have been elected, or, in his or her absence or if one shall not have been elected, the Chief Executive Officer, or in the absence of the Chief Executive Officer, the President, or in the absence of the President, such officer as the Board of Directors may designate) shall act as chairman of the meeting. The Secretary (or, in his or her absence or inability to act, the person whom the chairman of the meeting shall appoint secretary of the meeting) shall act as secretary of the meeting and keep the minutes thereof.
- Section 2.9 <u>Order of Business</u>. The order of business and conduct at all meetings of the stockholders shall be as determined by the chairman of the meeting.

Section 2.10 <u>Voting</u>. Except as otherwise provided by the Certificate of Incorporation or the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware, each stockholder of the Corporation shall be entitled at each meeting of stockholders to one (1) vote for each share of capital stock of the Corporation standing in such stockholder's name on the record of stockholders of the Corporation: (a) on the date fixed pursuant to the provisions of Section 7 of Article VII of these Bylaws as the record date for the determination of the stockholders who shall be entitled to notice of and to vote at such meeting; or (b) if no such record date shall have been so fixed, then at the close of business on the day next preceding the day on which notice thereof shall be given, or, if notice is waived, at the close of business on the date next preceding the day on which the meeting is held.

Each stockholder entitled to vote at any meeting of stockholders may authorize another person or persons to act for him by a proxy that is in writing or transmitted as permitted by law, including, without limitation, electronically, via telegram, internet, interactive voice response system, or other means of electronic transmission executed or authorized by such stockholder or such stockholder's attorney-in-fact, but no proxy shall be voted after (3) three years from its date, unless the proxy provides for a longer period. Any such proxy shall be delivered to the secretary of the meeting at or prior to the time designated in the order of business for so delivering such proxies. Any proxy transmitted electronically shall set forth information from which it can be determined by the secretary of the meeting that such electronic transmission was authorized by the stockholder. When a quorum is present at any meeting, the vote of the holders of a majority of the voting power of the issued and outstanding stock of the Corporation entitled to vote thereon, present and voting, in person or represented by proxy, shall decide any question brought before such meeting, unless the question is one upon which by express provision of statute or of the Certificate of Incorporation or of these Bylaws (including Section 2.2 hereof), a different vote is required, in which case such express provision shall govern and control the decision of such question. Unless required by statute, or determined by the chairman of the meeting to be advisable, the vote on any question need not be by ballot. On a vote by ballot, each ballot shall be signed by the stockholder voting, or by such stockholder's proxy, if there be such proxy, and shall state the number of shares voted and the number of votes to which each share is entitled.

Section 2.11 <u>Inspectors</u>. The Board of Directors may, in advance of any meeting of stockholders, appoint one or more inspectors to act at such meeting or any adjournment thereof. If any of the inspectors so appointed shall fail to appear or act, then the chairman of the meeting shall, or if inspectors shall not have been appointed, the chairman of the meeting may, appoint one or more inspectors. Each inspector, before entering upon the discharge of such inspector's duties, shall take and sign an oath faithfully to execute the duties of inspector at such meeting with strict impartiality and according to the best of such inspector's ability. The inspectors shall determine the number of shares of capital stock of the Corporation outstanding and the voting power of each, the number of shares represented at the meeting, the existence of a quorum, the validity and effect of proxies, and shall receive votes, ballots or consents, hear and determine all challenges and questions arising in connection with the right to vote, count and tabulate all votes, ballots or consents, determine the results, and do such acts as are proper to conduct the election or vote with fairness to all stockholders. On request of the chairman of the meeting, the inspectors shall make a report in writing of any challenge, request or matter determined by them and shall execute a certificate of any fact found by them. No director or candidate for the office of director shall act as an inspector of an election of directors. Inspectors need not be stockholders.

Section 2.12 Advance Notice Provisions for Election of Directors. From and after the closing of the initial public offering of the common stock of the Corporation (the "IPO"), any persons who are nominated by stockholders to serve on the Board of Directors of the Corporation shall be eligible for election to the Board of Directors of the Corporation only if such nomination is made in accordance with the following procedures. Nominations of persons for election to the Board of Directors may be made at any annual meeting of stockholders, or at any special meeting of stockholders called for the purpose of electing directors as provided under Section 4 of this Article II, (a) by or at the direction of the Board of Directors (or any duly authorized committee thereof) (subject to Section 1(a) of Article IV of these Bylaws) or (b) by any stockholder of the Corporation (i) who is a stockholder of record on the date of the giving of the notice provided for in this Section 2.12 and on the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to vote at such meeting and (ii) who complies with the notice procedures set forth in this Section 2.12.

In addition to any other applicable requirements, for a nomination to be made by a stockholder, such stockholder must have given timely notice thereof in proper written form to the Secretary of the Corporation.

To be timely, a stockholder's notice must be delivered to, or mailed and received by, the Secretary, in each case, at the principal executive offices of the Corporation (a) in the case of an annual meeting, not earlier than the close of business on the one hundred and fiftieth (150th) day and not later than the close of business on the one hundred and twentieth (120th) day prior to the date of the anniversary of the previous year's annual meeting; provided, however, that in the event the annual meeting is scheduled to be held on a date more than thirty (30) days prior to or later than such anniversary date, notice by the stockholder in order to be timely must be so received not later than the later of the close of business on the tenth (10th) day following the day on which such notice of the date of the annual meeting was mailed or such public disclosure of the date of the annual meeting was made, whichever first occurs and (b) in the case of a special meeting of stockholders called for the purpose of electing directors, not later than the close of business on the tenth (10th) day following the day on which notice of the date of the special meeting was mailed or public disclosure of the date of the special meeting was made, whichever first occurs. In no event shall the public disclosure of an adjournment or postponement of any meeting of stockholders commence a new notice time period (or extend any notice time period).

To be in proper written form, a stockholder's notice to the Secretary must set forth (a) as to each person whom the stockholder proposes to nominate for election as a director (i) the name, age, business address and residence address of such person, (ii) the principal occupation or employment of such person, (iii) (A) the class or series and number of shares of capital stock of the Corporation which are owned beneficially or of record by such person and any affiliates or associates (as such terms are defined in Rule 12b-2 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act")) of such person and (B) the name of each nominee holder of shares of all of the capital stock of the Corporation owned beneficially but not of record by such person or any affiliates or associates of such person, and the number of such shares of stock of the Corporation held by each such nominee holder, (iv) a description of any agreement, arrangement or understanding (including, without limitation, any swap or other derivative or short positions, profit interests, options, hedging transactions and securities lending or borrowing arrangement) to which such person or any affiliates or associates of such person is, directly or indirectly, a party as of the date of such notice (A) with respect to shares of stock of the Corporation or (B) the effect or intent of which is to mitigate loss to, manage the potential risk or benefit of share price changes (increases or decreases) for, or increase or decrease the voting power of, such nominee or any of such nominee's affiliates or associates with respect to the securities of the Corporation or which may have payments based in whole or in part, directly or indirectly, on the value (or change in value) of any class or series of securities of the Corporation (any agreement, arrangement or understanding of the type described in this clause (iv), a "Covered Arrangement"), (v) such person's written representation and agreement that (A) such person is not and will not become a party to any agreement, arrangement or understanding with, and has not given any commitment or assurance to, any person or entity as to how such person, if elected as a director of the Corporation, will act or vote on any issue or question, (B) such person is not and will not become a party to any agreement, arrangement or understanding with any person or entity other than the Corporation with respect to any direct or indirect compensation, reimbursement or indemnification in connection with the service or action as a director of the Corporation that has not been disclosed to the Corporation in such representation and agreement and (C) in such person's individual capacity, such person would be in compliance, if elected as a director of the Corporation, and will comply with, all applicable publicly disclosed confidentiality, corporate governance, conflict of interest, Regulation FD, code of conduct and ethics, and stock ownership and trading policies and guidelines of the Corporation and (vi) any other information relating to the person that would be required to be disclosed in a proxy statement or other filings required to be made in connection with solicitations of proxies for a contested election of directors pursuant to Section 14 of the Exchange Act, and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder; and (b) as to the stockholder giving the notice (and, to the knowledge of such stockholder, any other stockholder supporting such nomination) and the beneficial owner, if any, on whose behalf the nomination is being made (i) the name and record address of any such person, (ii) (A) the class or series and number of shares of capital stock of the Corporation which are owned beneficially or of record by any such person and any affiliates or associates of such person and (B) the name of each nominee holder of shares of all of the capital stock of the Corporation owned beneficially but not of record by such person or any affiliates or associates of such person, and the number of such shares of stock of the Corporation held by each such nominee holder, (iii) a description of all Covered Arrangements to which such person or any affiliates or associates of such person is a party, (iv) a description of all agreements, arrangements or understandings between or among any such person or any affiliates or associates of such person and each proposed nominee and any other person or persons (including their names) pursuant to which the nomination(s) are to be made by the stockholder giving the notice, (v) a representation that the stockholder giving the notice intends to appear in person or by proxy at the meeting to nominate the persons named in its notice; and (vi) any other information relating to such person that would be required to be disclosed in a proxy statement or other filings required to be made in connection with solicitations of proxies for a contested election of directors pursuant to Section 14 of the Exchange Act and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder. Such notice must be accompanied by a written consent of each proposed nominee to being named as a nominee and to serve as a director if elected.

Any stockholder providing notice of any nomination proposed to be made at a meeting shall update and supplement such notice, if necessary, so that the information provided or required to be provided in such notice pursuant to this Section 2.12 shall be true and correct as of the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to vote at the meeting, and such update and supplement shall be delivered to, or mailed and received by, the Secretary, in each case, at the principal executive offices of the Corporation not later than the fifth (5th) day after the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to vote at the meeting. In addition, following the occurrence of any event that materially changes the information provided or required to be provided in such notice pursuant to this Section 2.12, a stockholder that has provided notice of any nomination proposed to be made at a meeting, no later than the close of business on the tenth (10th) day after such event and in any event prior to the date of that meeting, shall deliver to, or cause to mailed and received by, the Secretary, in each case, at the principal executive offices of the Corporation, an updated and supplemented notice.

If the chairman of the meeting determines that a nomination was not made in accordance with the foregoing procedures, the chairman shall declare to the meeting that the nomination was defective and such defective nomination shall be disregarded. Unless otherwise required by law or otherwise determined by the chairman of the meeting or the Board of Directors, if the stockholder does not follow the procedures required under this Section 2.12 within the applicable time period set forth in this Section 2.12, or if the stockholder (or a Qualified Representative of the stockholder (as defined below)) does not appear at the annual meeting to present the nomination, such nomination shall be disregarded, notwithstanding that proxies in respect of such vote may have been received by the Corporation. As used herein, "Qualified Representative" of a stockholder means a duly authorized officer, manager or partner of such stockholder or any other person authorized by a writing executed by such stockholder delivered to the Corporation prior to the making of such nomination at such meeting by such stockholder stating that such person is authorized to act for such stockholder as a proxy at the meeting.

Section 2.13 Advance Notice Provisions for Business to be Transacted at Annual Meeting. From and after the closing of the IPO, no business may be transacted at an annual meeting of stockholders, other than business that is either (a) specified in the notice of meeting (or any supplement thereto) given by or at the direction of the Board of Directors (or any duly authorized committee thereof), (b) otherwise properly brought before the annual meeting by or at the direction of the Board of Directors (or any duly authorized committee thereof) or (c) otherwise properly brought before the annual meeting by any stockholder of the Corporation (i) who is a stockholder of record on the date of the giving of the notice provided for in this Section 2.13 and on the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to vote at such annual meeting and (ii) who complies with the notice procedures set forth in this Section 2.13.

In addition to any other applicable requirements, for business to be properly brought before an annual meeting by a stockholder, such stockholder must have given timely notice thereof in proper written form to the Secretary of the Corporation.

To be timely, a stockholder's notice must be delivered to, or mailed and received by, the Secretary, in each case, at the principal executive offices of the Corporation not earlier than the close of business on the one hundred and fiftieth (150th) day and not later than the close of business on the one hundred and twentieth (120th) day prior to the date of the anniversary of the previous year's annual meeting; provided, however, that in the event the annual meeting is scheduled to be held on a date more than thirty (30) days prior to or later than such anniversary date, notice by the stockholder in order to be timely must be so received not later than the later of the close of business on the tenth (10th) day following the day on which such notice of the date of the annual meeting was mailed or such public disclosure of the date of the annual meeting was made, whichever first occurs.

To be in proper written form, a stockholder's notice to the Secretary must set forth as to each matter such stockholder proposes to bring before the annual meeting (a) a brief description of the business desired to be brought before the annual meeting, the proposed text of any proposal regarding such business (including the text of any resolution proposed for consideration and, if such business includes a proposal to amend these Bylaws, the text of the proposed amendment) and the reasons for conducting such business at the annual meeting and (b) as to the stockholder giving notice (and any other stockholder known by such proposing stockholder to be supporting such proposal) and the beneficial owner, if any, on whose behalf the proposal is being made (i) the name and record address of such person, (ii) (A) the class or series and number of shares of capital stock of the Corporation which are owned beneficially or of record by such person and any affiliates or associates of such person and (B) the name of each nominee holder of shares of all of the capital stock of the Corporation owned beneficially but not of record by such person or any affiliates or associates of such person, and the number of such shares of stock of the Corporation held by each such nominee holder, (iii) a description of all Covered Arrangements to which such person or any affiliates or associates of such person is a party, (iv) a description of all agreements, arrangements and understandings between or among such person, or any affiliates or associates of such person, and any and any other person or persons (including their names) in connection with the proposal of such business by the stockholder giving notice and any material interest of such stockholder in such business, (v) a representation that the stockholder giving notice intends to appear in person or by proxy at the annual meeting to bring such business before the meeting and (vi) any other information relating to such person that would be required to be disclosed in a proxy statement or other filing required to be made in connection with the solicitation of proxies by such person with respect to the proposed business to be brought by such person before the annual meeting pursuant to Section 14 of the Exchange Act, and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder.

Any stockholder providing notice of any proposal to be made at a meeting shall update and supplement such notice, if necessary, so that the information provided or required to be provided in such notice pursuant to this Section 2.13 shall be true and correct as of the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to vote at the meeting, and such update and supplement shall be delivered to, or mailed and received by, the Secretary, in each case, at the principal executive offices of the Corporation not later than the fifth (5th) day after the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to vote at the meeting. In addition, following the occurrence of any event that materially changes the information provided or required to be provided in such notice pursuant to this Section 2.13, a stockholder that has provided notice of any proposal to be made at a meeting, no later than the close of business on the tenth (10th) day after such event and in any event prior to the date of that meeting, shall deliver to, or cause to mailed and received by, the Secretary, in each case, at the principal executive offices of the Corporation, an updated and supplemented notice.

No business proposed by any stockholder shall be conducted at the annual meeting of stockholders except business brought before the annual meeting in accordance with the procedures set forth in this Section 2.13; provided, however, that, once business has been properly brought before the annual meeting in accordance with such procedures, nothing in this Section 2.13 shall be deemed to preclude discussion by any stockholder of any such business. If the chairman of an annual meeting determines that business was not properly brought before the annual meeting in accordance with the foregoing procedures, the chairman shall declare to the meeting that the business was not properly brought before the meeting and such business shall not be transacted. Unless otherwise required by law or otherwise determined by the chairman of the meeting or the Board of Directors, if the stockholder does not follow the procedures required under this Section 2.13 within the applicable time period set forth in this Section 2.13, or if the stockholder (or a Qualified Representative of the stockholder) does not appear at the annual meeting to present the proposal, such proposal shall be disregarded, notwithstanding that proxies in respect of such vote may have been received by the Corporation.

ARTICLE III

DIRECTORS

- Section 3.1 <u>General Powers</u>. The business and affairs of the Corporation shall be managed by or under the direction of the Board of Directors. The Board of Directors may exercise all such authority and powers of the Corporation and do all such lawful acts and things as are not by statute or the Certificate of Incorporation directed or required to be exercised or done by the stockholders.
- Section 3.2 Number and Election. The number of directors constituting the whole board as of the date of the approval of these Bylaws shall be nine (9) but may be increased or decreased from time to time by the Board of Directors; provided, however, that (a) the number of directors shall not be fewer than five (5) or greater than eleven (11) and (b) no decrease in the number of directors shall shorten the term of any incumbent director. Except as otherwise provided by these Bylaws, the directors shall be elected at the annual meeting of stockholders.
- Section 3.3 Resignations, Newly Created Directorships, Vacancies and Removals. Any director of the Corporation may resign at any time by giving notice in writing or by electronic transmission of such director's resignation to the Corporation. Any such resignation shall take effect at the time specified therein or, if the time when it shall become effective shall not be specified therein, immediately upon its receipt. Unless otherwise specified therein, the acceptance of such resignation shall not be necessary to make it effective. Newly created directorships resulting from any increase in the number of directors or any vacancies in the Board of Directors resulting from death, resignation, retirement, disqualification, removal or any other cause shall be filled as provided in the Certificate of Incorporation.

- Section 3.4 <u>Place of Meetings</u>. The Board of Directors may hold meetings, both regular and special, either within or without the State of Delaware.
- Section 3.5 Annual Meeting. The Board of Directors shall meet for the purpose of organization, the election of officers and the transaction of other business, as soon as practicable after each annual meeting of stockholders (which, if required by law, shall be on the same day and at the same place where such annual meeting of stockholders shall be held). In the event such annual meeting is not so held, the annual meeting of the Board of Directors may be held at such other time or place (within or outside the State of Delaware) as shall be specified in a notice thereof given as hereinafter provided in Section 8 of this Article III.
- Section 3.6 <u>Regular Meetings</u>. Regular meetings of the Board of Directors shall be held at such time and place as the Board of Directors may fix. If any day fixed for a regular meeting shall be a legal holiday at the place where the meeting is to be held, then the meeting which would otherwise be held on that day shall be held at the same hour on the next succeeding business day.
- Section 3.7 <u>Special Meetings</u>. Special meetings of the Board of Directors may be called by the Chairman of the Board, the President or by 2 or more directors or by the Chief Executive Officer.
- Section 3.8 Notice of Meetings. Notice of regular meetings of the Board of Directors need not be given except as otherwise required by law or these Bylaws. Notice of each special meeting of the Board of Directors, and of each regular and annual meeting of the Board of Directors for which notice shall be required, shall be given by the Secretary as hereinafter provided in this Section 3.8, in which notice shall be stated the time and place of the meeting. Except as otherwise required by these Bylaws, such notice need not state the purposes of such meeting. Notice of any special meeting, and of any regular or annual meeting for which notice is required, shall be given to each director at least (a) twelve (12) hours before the meeting if by telephone or by being personally delivered or sent by telex, telecopy, email or similar means or (b) three (3) days before the meeting if delivered by mail to the director's residence or usual place of business. Such notice shall be deemed to be delivered when deposited in the United States mail so addressed, with postage prepaid, or when transmitted if sent by telex, telecopy, or similar means. Neither the business to be transacted at, nor the purpose of, any special meeting of the Board of Directors need be specified in the notice or waiver of notice of such meeting. Any director may waive notice of any meeting by a writing signed by the director entitled to the notice and filed with the minutes or corporate records.

- Section 3.9 <u>Waiver of Notice and Presumption of Assent.</u> Any member of the Board of Directors or any committee thereof who is present at a meeting shall be conclusively presumed to have waived notice of such meeting except when such member attends for the express purpose of objecting at the beginning of the meeting to the transaction of any business because the meeting is not lawfully called or convened. Such member shall be conclusively presumed to have assented to any action taken unless his or her dissent shall be entered in the minutes of the meeting or unless his or her written dissent to such action shall be filed with the person acting as the secretary of the meeting before the adjournment thereof or shall be forwarded by registered mail to the Secretary of the Corporation immediately after the adjournment of the meeting. Such right to dissent shall not apply to any member who voted in favor of such action.
- Section 3.10 Quorum; Manner of Action. A majority of the entire Board of Directors shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business at any meeting of the Board of Directors, and, except as otherwise expressly required by statute or the Certificate of Incorporation or these Bylaws, the act of a majority of the directors present at any meeting at which a quorum is present shall be the act of the Board of Directors. In the absence of a quorum at any meeting of the Board of Directors, a majority of the directors present thereat may adjourn such meeting to another time and place. Notice of the time and place of any such adjourned meeting shall be given to all of the directors unless such time and place were announced at the meeting at which the adjournment was taken, in which case such notice shall only be given to the directors who were not present thereat. At any adjourned meeting at which a quorum is present, any business may be transacted which might have been transacted at the meeting as originally called. The directors shall act only as a Board of Directors and the individual directors shall have no power as such.
- Section 3.11 <u>Organization</u>. At each meeting of the Board of Directors, the Chairman of the Board of Directors, if one shall have been elected, or, in the absence of the Chairman of the Board of Directors or if one shall not have been elected, the Chief Executive Officer (or, in his or her absence, another director chosen by a majority of the directors present) shall act as chairman of the meeting and preside thereat. The Secretary or, in his absence, any person appointed by the chairman of the meeting, shall act as secretary of the meeting and keep the minutes thereof.
- Section 3.12 <u>Compensation</u>. The Board of Directors shall have authority to fix the compensation, including fees and reimbursement of expenses, of directors for services to the Corporation in any capacity.
- Section 3.13 Action by Consent. Unless restricted by the Certificate of Incorporation, any action required or permitted to be taken by the Board of Directors or any committee thereof may be taken without a meeting if all members of the Board of Directors or such committee, as the case may be, consent thereto in writing or by electronic transmission, and the writing or writings are filed with the minutes of the proceedings of the Board of Directors or such committee, as the case may be. Such filing shall be in paper form if the minutes are maintained in paper form and shall be in electronic form.
- Section 3.14 <u>Meetings by Telephone or Similar Communications</u>. Unless restricted by the Certificate of Incorporation, any one or more members of the Board of Directors or any committee thereof may participate in a meeting of the Board of Directors or such committee by means of a conference telephone or other communications equipment by means of which all persons participating in the meeting can hear each other. Participation by such means shall constitute presence in person at a meeting.

ARTICLE IV

COMMITTEES

- Section 4.1 <u>Committees</u>. The Board of Directors, by resolutions adopted by a majority of the whole Board, may appoint such committee or committees as it shall deem advisable and with such functions and duties as the Board of Directors shall prescribe. The following Committees of the Board of Directors shall be established in addition to any additional Committee the Board of Directors may in its discretion establish as described herein:
- (a) Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee. The Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee shall consist of at least three directors. The members of the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee shall not be "interested persons" of the Corporation, as such term is defined in the Investment Company Act of 1940, and shall be "independent directors" as defined in applicable listing standards and regulations. A majority of the members of the entire Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee shall constitute a quorum, and the actions of a majority of those present at a meeting at which a quorum is present shall be actions of the Committee. The Nominating and Corporation Governance Committee shall have and may exercise those rights, powers and authority of the Board of Directors as may from time to time be granted to it by the Board of Directors; provided, however, that in addition to any such rights, powers or authority, the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee shall nominate to the Board of Directors for its consideration nominees for election to the Board of Directors to replace those Directors whose terms expire at the annual meeting of stockholders next ensuing and to fill any vacancies on the Board of Directors.
- (b) Audit Committee. There shall be an Audit Committee composed of at least of three directors. The members of the Audit Committee shall not be "interested persons" of the Corporation, as such term is defined in the Investment Company Act of 1940, and shall be "independent directors" as defined in applicable listing standards and regulations. The Audit Committee shall have and may exercise those rights, powers and authority of the Board of Directors as may from time to time be granted to it by the Board of Directors; provided, however, that in addition to any such rights, powers or authority, the Audit Committee shall issue instructions to and receive reports from outside accounting firms and serve as the liaison between the Corporation and the said firms; and review all potential conflict-of-interest situations arising in respect of the Corporation's affairs and involving the Corporation's affiliates or employees, and to make a report, oral or written, to the full Board of Directors with recommendations for their resolutions. In addition, the Audit Committee shall be responsible for reviewing and approving for submission to the Board of Directors, in good faith, the fair value of the Corporation's debt and equity investments that are not publicly traded or for which current market values are not readily available, unless the Board of Directors determines to transfer such responsibility to another Committee of the Board of Directors.

- (c) Other Committees. The Board of Directors, by resolution passed by a majority of the entire Board of Directors, may designate one or more additional committees, each committee to consist of one or more of the directors of the Corporation. Subject to subsections (a) and (b) of this Section 4.1, the Board of Directors may designate one or more directors as alternate members of any committee, who may replace any absent or disqualified member at any meeting of the committee. Except to the extent restricted by statute or the Certificate of Incorporation, each such committee, to the extent provided in the resolution creating it, shall have and may exercise all the powers and authority of the Board of Directors and may authorize the seal of the Corporation to be affixed to all papers which require it. Each such committee shall serve at the pleasure of the Board of Directors and shall have such name as may be determined from time to time by resolution adopted by the Board of Directors. Each committee shall keep regular minutes of its meetings and report the same to the Board of Directors.
- Section 4.2 <u>Committee Rules</u>. Each committee of the Board of Directors may fix its own rules of procedure and shall hold its meetings as provided by such rules, except as may otherwise be provided by a resolution of the Board of Directors designating such committee or in these Bylaws. Unless otherwise provided in such a resolution or in these Bylaws, the presence of at least a majority of the members of the committee shall be necessary to constitute a quorum. Unless otherwise provided by resolution or in these Bylaws, in the event that a member and that member's alternate, if alternates are designated by the Board of Directors as provided in Section 1(c) of this Article IV, of such committee is or are absent or disqualified, the member or members thereof present at any meeting and not disqualified from voting, whether or not such member or members constitute a quorum, may unanimously appoint another member of the Board of Directors to act at the meeting in place of any such absent or disqualified member.

ARTICLE V

OFFICERS

- Section 5.1 Number and Qualifications. The officers of the Corporation shall be elected by the Board of Directors and shall include the Chief Executive Officer, the President, the Chief Financial Officer, the Chief Compliance Officer and the Secretary. The Corporation, at the discretion of the Board of Directors, may also have such other officers as are desired, including a Chairman of the Board of Directors, one or more Vice Presidents, a Chief Operating Officer, a Chief Investment Officer, a Treasurer, one or more Assistant Treasurers, one or more Assistant Secretaries, and such other officers as may be necessary or desirable for the business of the Corporation. If there are two or more Vice Presidents, then one or more may be designated as Executive Vice President, Senior Vice President, Assistant Vice President or other similar or dissimilar title. At the time of the election of officers, the directors may by resolution determine the order of their rank. Any number of offices may be held by the same person, and no officer (except the Chairman of the Board of Directors, if any) need be a director. In its discretion, the Board of Directors may choose not to fill any office for any period as it may deem advisable, except that the offices of Chief Executive Officer and the Secretary shall be filled as expeditiously as possible.
- Section 5.2 <u>Election and Term of Office</u>. The officers of the Corporation shall be elected annually by the Board of Directors at its first meeting held after each annual meeting of stockholders or as soon thereafter as is convenient. The Chairman of the Board of Directors (if one is elected) and Chief Executive Officer shall be elected annually by the Board of Directors at the first meeting of the Board of Directors held after each annual meeting of stockholders or as soon thereafter as is convenient. Vacancies may be filled or new offices created and filled at any meeting of the Board of Directors. Each officer shall hold office until such officer's successor shall have been duly elected and shall have qualified, or until such officer's death, or until such officer shall have resigned or have been removed, as hereinafter provided in these Bylaws.

- Section 5.3 Resignations. Any officer of the Corporation may resign at any time by giving written notice of his resignation to the Corporation. Any such resignation shall take effect at the time specified therein or, if the time when it shall become effective shall not be specified therein, immediately upon receipt. Unless otherwise specified therein, the acceptance of any such resignation shall not be necessary to make it effective.
- Section 5.4 <u>Removal</u>. Any officer of the Corporation may be removed, either with or without cause, at any time, by the Board of Directors at any meeting thereof.
- Section 5.5 <u>Vacancies</u>. Any vacancy occurring in any office because of death, resignation, removal, disqualification or otherwise, may be filled for the unexpired portion of the term by the Board of Directors then in office.

Section 5.6 <u>Intentionally left blank</u>

- Section 5.7 <u>Chairman of the Board.</u> The Chairman of the Board of Directors (if such an officer be elected) shall, if present, preside at all meetings of the Board of Directors and exercise and perform such other powers and duties as from time to time may be assigned to him by the Board of Directors or prescribed by these Bylaws. If there is no Chief Executive Officer, then the Chairman of the Board of Directors shall also be the Chief Executive Officer of the Corporation and shall have the powers and duties prescribed in Section 8 of this Article V.
- Section 5.8 <u>Chief Executive Officer</u>. The Chief Executive Officer shall be the chief executive officer of the Corporation and shall have the powers and perform the duties incident to that position. The Chief Executive Officer shall, in the absence of the Chairman of the Board of Directors, or if a Chairman of the Board of Directors shall not have been elected, preside at each meeting of the Board of Directors or the stockholders. The Chief Executive Officer shall have the right to attend the meetings of the Board of Directors and all committees of the Board of Directors. Subject to the powers of the Board of Directors, the Chief Executive Officer shall be in the general and active charge of the entire business and affairs of the Corporation, including authority over its officers, agents and employees, and shall have such other duties as may from time to time be assigned to him by the Board of Directors. The Chief Executive Officer shall be responsible for implementing all orders and resolutions of the Board of Directors, and shall execute bonds, mortgages and other contracts required to be executed under the seal of the Corporation, except when required or permitted by law to be otherwise signed and executed and except when the signing and execution thereof shall be expressly delegated by the Board of Directors or the Chief Executive Officer to some other officer or agent of the Corporation.
- Section 5.9 <u>President</u>. The President shall perform all duties incident to the office of President and shall have general charge of the business and affairs of the Corporation. The President shall report to the Chief Executive Officer and shall have such other duties as may from time to time be assigned to him by the Board of Directors or the Chief Executive Officer or as may be provided in these Bylaws. At the written request of the Chief Executive Officer, or in his absence or in the event of his inability to act, the President shall perform the duties of the Chief Executive Officer, and, when so acting, shall have the powers of and be subject to the restrictions placed upon the Chief Executive Officer in respect of the performance of such duties.

- Section 5.10 <u>Chief Operating Officer</u>. The Chief Operating Officer shall perform all duties incident to such office and shall be responsible for the general direction of the operations of the business. The Chief Operating Officer shall report to the Chief Executive Officer and shall have such other duties as may be assigned to him by the Board of Directors, or the Chief Executive Officer or as may be provided in these Bylaws.
- Section 5.11 <u>Vice President</u>. Each Vice President shall perform all such duties as from time to time may be assigned to him by the Board of Directors, the President or the Chief Executive Officer. At the written request of the President, or in the absence or disability of the President, Vice Presidents (in order of their rank as fixed by the Board of Directors, or if not ranked, the Vice President designated by the Board of Directors) shall perform the duties of the President, and when so acting shall have all the powers of and be subject to all the restrictions placed upon the President in respect of the performance of such duties.
 - Section 5.12 <u>Chief Financial Officer; Treasurer</u>. The Chief Financial Officer:
 - (a) Shall have charge and custody of, and be responsible for, all the funds and securities of the Corporation;
 - (b) Shall keep full and accurate accounts of receipts and disbursements in books belonging to the Corporation;
- (c) Shall deposit all moneys and other valuables to the credit of the Corporation in such depositories as may be designated by the Board of Directors or pursuant to its direction;
 - (d) Shall receive, and give receipts for, moneys due and payable to the Corporation from any source whatsoever;
 - (e) Shall disburse the funds of the Corporation and supervise the investments of its funds, taking proper vouchers therefore;
- (f) Shall render to the Board of Directors, whenever the Board of Directors may require, an account of the financial condition of the Corporation; and
- (g) Shall in general, perform all duties incident to the office of Chief Financial Officer and such other duties as from time to time may be assigned to him by the Board of Directors, the Chief Executive Officer or the President.

The Chief Financial Officer may also be the Treasurer of the Corporation if so determined by the Board of Directors. The Treasurer shall assist the Chief Financial Officer in the performance of his duties and shall perform such other duties as may be required by law or as from time to time may be assigned to such officer by the Board of Directors, the Chief Executive Officer or the President.

Section 5.13 <u>Chief Investment Officer</u>. The Chief Investment Officer shall perform the duties, undertake the responsibilities and exercise the authority customarily performed, undertaken and exercised by persons situated in a similar executive capacity and shall also have such other duties as from time to time may be assigned to such officer by the Board of Directors or the Chief Executive Officer.

Section 5.14 <u>Secretary</u>. The Secretary:

- (a) Shall keep or cause to be kept in one or more books provided for the purpose, the minutes of all meetings of the Board of Directors, the committees of the Board of Directors and the stockholders;
 - (b) Shall verify all notices are duly given in accordance with the provisions of these Bylaws and as required by law;
- (c) Shall be custodian of the records and the seal of the Corporation and affix and attest the seal to all certificates for shares of the Corporation (unless the seal of the Corporation on such certificates shall be a facsimile, as hereinafter provided) and affix and attest the seal to all other documents to be executed on behalf of the Corporation under its seal;
- (d) Shall verify that the books, reports, statements, certificates and other documents and records required by law to be kept and filed are properly kept and filed; and
- (e) Shall, in general, perform all duties incident to the office of Secretary and such other duties as from time to time may be assigned to him by the Board of Directors, the Chief Executive Officer or the President.
- Section 5.15 The Assistant Treasurer. The Assistant Treasurer, or if there shall be more than one, the Assistant Treasurers in the order determined by the Board of Directors (or, if there be no such determination, then in the order of their election), shall, in the absence of the Treasurer or in the event of his inability to act or his failure to act (in violation of a duty to act or in contravention of direction to act by the Board of Directors), perform the duties and exercise the powers of the Treasurer and shall perform such other duties as from time to time may be assigned by the Board of Directors, the Chief Executive Officer, the President, the Chief Financial Officer or the Treasurer.
- Section 5.16 The Assistant Secretary. The Assistant Secretary, or if there be more than one, the Assistant Secretaries in the order determined by the Board of Directors (or if there be no such determination, then in the order of their election), shall, in the absence of the Secretary or in the event of his inability to act or his failure to act (in violation of a duty to act or in contravention of direction to act by the Board of Directors), perform the duties and exercise the powers of the Secretary and shall perform such other duties as from time to time may be assigned by the Board of Directors, the Chief Executive Officer, the President or the Secretary.

- Section 5.17 <u>Chief Compliance Officer</u>. The Chief Compliance Officer, subject to the direction of and reporting to the Board of Directors, shall be responsible for the oversight of the Corporation's compliance with the Federal securities laws. The designation, compensation and removal of the Chief Compliance Officer must be approved by the Board of Directors, including a majority of the directors who are not "interested persons" (as such term is defined in Section 2(a)(19) of the Investment Company Act of 1940) of the Corporation. The Chief Compliance Officer shall perform such executive, supervisory and management functions and duties as may be assigned to him or her from time to time.
- Section 5.18 Other Officers, Assistant Officers and Agents. Officers, assistant officers and agents, if any, other than those whose duties are provided for in these Bylaws, shall have such authority and perform such duties as may from time to time be prescribed by resolution of the Board of Directors.
- Section 5.19 Officers' Bonds or Other Security. If required by the Board of Directors, any officer of the Corporation shall give a bond or other security for the faithful performance of his duties, in such amount and with such surety as the Board of Directors may require.
- Section 5.20 <u>Absence or Disability of Officers</u>. In the case of the absence or disability of any officer of the Corporation and of any person hereby authorized to act in such officer's place during such officer's absence or disability, the Board of Directors may by resolution delegate the powers and duties of such officer to any other officer or to any other person whom it may select.

ARTICLE VI

INDEMNIFICATION; EXCULPATION

Section 6.1 General. Indemnification and the right to advancement of expenses of the officers and directors of the Corporation shall be governed by Articles VI and VII of the Certificate of Incorporation. As permitted by Article VII of the Certificate of Incorporation, the Corporation shall, to the fullest extent permitted by law, provide indemnification and the right to the advancement of expenses to (a) the investment adviser of the Corporation (the "Adviser"), (b) the former or present affiliates, partners, members, shareholders, managers, directors, officers and employees of the Adviser and any predecessor entity of the Adviser or Corporation, and (c) any other person who serves at the request of the Adviser on behalf of the Corporation as an officer, director, partner, employee or agent of any other entity (each, an "Indemnified Person") on the same general terms set forth in Article VII of the Certificate of Incorporation, the terms of which are incorporated herein *mutatis mutandi*. Any Indemnified Person will not, to the fullest extent permitted by law, be liable to the Corporation or any of its stockholders for any loss suffered by the Corporation or any stockholders which arises out of any action or omission of such Indemnified Person if (i) such Indemnified Person acted in good faith and reasonably believed that such course of conduct was in, or not opposed to, the best interest of the Corporation and (ii) such conduct did not constitute gross negligence, bad faith, reckless disregard or willful misconduct. The indemnification and right to advancement of expenses provided herein shall not be deemed exclusive of or limit in any way other rights to which any person seeking indemnification or payment or reimbursement of expenses may be or may become entitled under any bylaw, regulation, insurance, agreement or otherwise.

Section 6.2 <u>Severability</u>. Any determination by any court of competent jurisdiction of the invalidity of any provision of this Article VI will not affect the validity of any other provision of this Article VI, which will remain in full force and effect.

ARTICLE VII

STOCK CERTIFICATES AND THEIR TRANSFER

- Section 7.1 Stock Certificates. The Board of Directors may issue stock certificates, or may provide by resolution or resolutions that some or all of any or all classes or series of stock of the Corporation shall be uncertificated shares of stock. Notwithstanding the adoption of such a resolution by the Board of Directors, every holder of stock represented by a certificate and, upon request, every holder of uncertificated shares shall be entitled to have a certificate, signed by, or in the name of the Corporation by, the Chairman of the Board, the President or a Vice-President and by the Treasurer or an Assistant Treasurer or the Secretary or an Assistant Secretary of the Corporation, certifying the number of shares owned by him or her in the Corporation. A certificate representing shares issued by the Corporation shall, if the Corporation is authorized to issue more than one class or series of stock, set forth upon the face or back of the certificate, or shall state that the Corporation will furnish to any stockholder upon request and without charge, a full statement of the designations, preferences and relative, participating, optional or other special rights of each class of stock or series thereof and the qualifications, limitations or restrictions of such preferences and relative, participating, optional or other special rights of each class of stock or series thereof and the qualifications, limitations or restrictions of such preferences and/or rights. Any request by a holder for a certificate shall be in writing and directed to the Secretary of the Corporation.
- Section 7.2 <u>Facsimile Signatures</u>. Any or all of the signatures on a certificate may be a facsimile, engraved or printed. In case any officer, transfer agent or registrar who has signed or whose facsimile signature has been placed upon a certificate shall have ceased to be such officer, transfer agent or registrar before such certificate is issued, it may be issued by the Corporation with the same effect as if he or she were such officer, transfer agent or registrar at the date of issue.
- Section 7.3 Lost Certificates. The Board of Directors may direct a new certificate or certificates to be issued in place of any certificate or certificates theretofore issued by the Corporation alleged to have been lost, stolen, or destroyed. When authorizing such issue of a new certificate or certificates, the Board of Directors may, in its discretion and as a condition precedent to the issuance thereof, require the owner of such lost, stolen, or destroyed certificate or certificates, or such owner's legal representative, to give the Corporation a bond in such sum as it may direct sufficient to indemnify it against any claim that may be made against the Corporation on account of the alleged loss, theft or destruction of any such certificate or the issuance of such new certificate.

- Section 7.4 <u>Transfers of Stock</u>. Upon surrender to the Corporation or the transfer agent of the Corporation of a certificate for shares duly endorsed or accompanied by proper evidence of succession, assignment or authority to transfer, it shall be the duty of the Corporation to issue a new certificate to the person entitled thereto, cancel the old certificate and record the transaction upon its records; provided, however, that the Corporation shall be entitled to recognize and enforce any lawful restriction on transfer. Whenever any transfer of stock shall be made for collateral security, and not absolutely, it shall be so expressed in the entry of transfer if, when the certificates are presented to the Corporation for transfer, both the transferor and the transferee request the Corporation to do so.
- Section 7.5 <u>Transfer Agents and Registrars</u>. The Board of Directors may appoint, or authorize any officer or officers to appoint, one or more transfer agents and one or more registrars.
- Section 7.6 <u>Regulations</u>. The Board of Directors may make such additional rules and regulations, not inconsistent with these Bylaws, as it may deem expedient concerning the issue, transfer and registration of certificates for shares of stock of the Corporation.
- Section 7.7 Fixing the Record Date. In order that the Corporation may determine the stockholders entitled to notice of or to vote at any meeting of stockholders or any adjournment thereof, or entitled to receive payment of any dividend or other distribution or allotment of any rights, or entitled to exercise any rights in respect of any change, conversion or exchange of stock or for the purpose of any other lawful action, the Board of Directors may fix, in advance, a record date, which shall not be more than sixty (60) nor less than ten (10) days before the date of such meeting, nor more than sixty (60) days prior to any other action. If no record date is fixed by the Board of Directors, the record date for determining stockholders entitled to notice of or to vote at a meeting of stockholders shall be the close of business on the day next preceding the day on which the meeting is held. A determination of stockholders of record entitled to notice of or to vote at a meeting of stockholders shall apply to any adjournment of the meeting; provided, however, that the Board of Directors may fix a new record date for the adjourned meeting.
- Section 7.8 <u>Registered Stockholders</u>. The Corporation shall be entitled to recognize the exclusive right of a person registered on its records as the owner of shares of stock to receive dividends and to vote as such owner, shall be entitled to hold liable for calls and assessments a person registered on its records as the owner of shares of stock, and shall not be bound to recognize any equitable or other claim to or interest in such share or shares of stock on the part of any other person, whether or not it shall have express or other notice thereof, except as otherwise provided by the laws of Delaware.

ARTICLE VIII

GENERAL PROVISIONS

Section 8.1 <u>Dividends</u>. Subject to the provisions of statutes and the Certificate of Incorporation, dividends upon the shares of capital stock of the Corporation may be declared by the Board of Directors at any regular or special meeting. Dividends may be paid in cash, in property or in shares of stock of the Corporation, unless otherwise provided by statute or the Certificate of Incorporation.

- Section 8.2 Reserves. Before payment of any dividend, there may be set aside out of any funds of the Corporation available for dividends such sum or sums as the Board of Directors may, from time to time, in its absolute discretion, think proper as a reserve or reserves to meet contingencies, or for equalizing dividends, or for repairing or maintaining any property of the Corporation or for such other purpose as the Board of Directors may think conducive to the interests of the Corporation. The Board of Directors may modify or abolish any such reserves in the manner in which it was created.
- Section 8.3 <u>Seal</u>. The seal of the Corporation shall be in such form as shall be approved by the Board of Directors, which form may be changed by resolution of the Board of Directors.
- Section 8.4 Fiscal Year. The fiscal year of the Corporation shall end on September 30 of each calendar year and may thereafter be changed by resolution of the Board of Directors.
- Section 8.5 <u>Checks, Notes, Drafts; Etc.</u> All checks, notes, drafts or other orders for the payment of money of the Corporation shall be signed, endorsed or accepted in the name of the Corporation by such officers, person or persons as from time to time may be designated by the Board of Directors or by an officer or officers authorized by the Board of Directors to make such designation.
- Section 8.6 <u>Execution of Contracts, Deeds, Etc.</u> The Board of Directors may authorize any officer or officers, agent or agents, in the name and on behalf of the Corporation to enter into or execute and deliver any and all deeds, bonds, mortgages, contracts and other obligations or instruments, and such authority may be general or confined to specific instances.
- Section 8.7 <u>Inspection of Books and Records</u>. Any stockholder of record, in person or by attorney or other agent, shall, upon written demand under oath stating the purpose thereof, have the right during the usual hours for business to inspect for any proper purpose the Corporation's stock ledger, a list of its stockholders, and its other books and records, and to make copies or extracts therefrom. A proper purpose shall mean any purpose reasonably related to such person's interest as a stockholder. In every instance where an attorney or other agent shall be the person who seeks the right of inspection, the demand under oath shall be accompanied by a power of attorney or such other writing which authorizes the attorney or other agent to so act on behalf of the stockholder. The demand under oath shall be directed to the Corporation at its registered office in the State of Delaware or at its principal place of business.
- Section 8.8 References to Days. For purposes of these Bylaws, all references herein to "days" shall mean calendar days unless otherwise expressly indicated to mean business days. Any period of time referenced herein that is measured in business days but is scheduled to end on a day that is not a business day and any event that is measured in business days but is scheduled to occur on a day that is not a business day, unless otherwise expressly indicated, shall instead end or occur on the next succeeding business day.

Section 8.9 <u>Inconsistent Provisions</u>. In the event that any provision of these Bylaws is or becomes inconsistent with any provision of the Certificate of Incorporation, the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware or any other applicable law, the provision of these Bylaws shall not be given any effect to the extent of such inconsistency but shall otherwise be given full force and effect.

Exclusive Forum. Unless the Corporation consents in writing to the selection of an alternative forum, the sole and exclusive forum for (a) any derivative action or proceeding brought after the date hereof on behalf of the Corporation, (b) any action brought after the date hereof asserting a claim of breach of a fiduciary duty owed by any director, officer, employee or agent of the Corporation to the Corporation or the Corporation's stockholders, (c) any action brought after the date hereof asserting a claim arising pursuant to any provision of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware, the Certificate of Incorporation or these Bylaws or (d) any action brought after the date hereof asserting a claim governed by the internal affairs doctrine shall be the Delaware Court of Chancery, unless such court lacks jurisdiction over such action or proceeding in which case the sole and exclusive forum for such action or proceeding shall be another court of the State of Delaware or if no court of the State of Delaware has jurisdiction, then the federal district court for the District of Delaware. Any person who, or entity that, holds, purchases or otherwise acquires an interest in stock of the Corporation will be deemed (i) to have notice of, and agree to comply with, the provisions of this Bylaw, and (ii) to consent to the personal jurisdiction of the Delaware Court of Chancery (or if the Delaware Court of Chancery does not have jurisdiction, another court of the State of Delaware, or if no court of the State of Delaware has jurisdiction, the federal district court for the District of Delaware) in any proceeding brought to enjoin any action by that person or entity that is inconsistent with the exclusive jurisdiction provided for in this Bylaw. If any action the subject matter of which is within the scope of this Bylaw is filed after the date hereof in a court other than as specified above in the name of any stockholder, such stockholder shall be deemed to have consented to (A) the personal jurisdiction of the Delaware Court of Chancery, another court in the State of Delaware or the federal district court in the District of Delaware, as appropriate, in connection with any action brought in any such court to enforce this Bylaw and (B) having service of process made upon such stockholder in any such action by service upon such stockholder's counsel in the action as agent for such stockholder. If any provision or provisions of this paragraph shall be held to be invalid, illegal or unenforceable as applied to any person or entity or circumstance for any reason whatsoever, then, to the fullest extent permitted by law, the validity, legality and enforceability of such provisions in any other circumstance and of the remaining provisions of this paragraph (including, without limitation, each portion of any sentence of this paragraph containing any such provision held to be invalid, illegal or unenforceable that is not itself held to be invalid, illegal or unenforceable) and the application of such provision to other persons or entities and circumstances shall not in any way be affected or impaired thereby.

ARTICLE IX

AMENDMENTS

Except as otherwise provided in these Bylaws, these Bylaws may be amended or repealed or new Bylaws adopted only in accordance with Article V of the Certificate of Incorporation.

FIFTH STREET FINANCE CORP.

(a Delaware corporation)

 $\frac{\mathsf{SECOND}\underline{\mathsf{THIRD}}}{\mathsf{BYLAWS}}\mathsf{AMENDED}\;\mathsf{AND}\;\mathsf{RESTATED}$

Effective April 16, 2013 August 30, 2016

TABLE OF CONTENTS

		Page
	ARTICLE I	
	OFFICES	
Section 1.1	Registered Office	1
Section 1.2	Additional Offices	1
	ARTICLE II	
	MEETINGS OF STOCKHOLDERS	
Section 2.1	Place of Meetings	1
Section 2.2	Annual Meeting	1
Section 2.3	Notice of Meetings	1
Section 2.4	Special Meetings	2
Section 2.5	List of Stockholders	2
Section 2.6	Quorum ; Adjournments	2
Section 2.7	Organization Adjournment	2
Section 2.8	<u>Organization</u>	<u>3</u>
Section 2.8 2.9	Order of Business	3
Section 2.92.10	Voting	3
Section <u>2.10</u> 2.11	Inspectors	4
Section 2.112.12	Advance Notice Provisions for Election of Directors	4
Section 2.122.13	Advance Notice Provisions for Business to be Transacted at Annual Meeting	5 <u>7</u>
	ARTICLE III	
	DIRECTORS	
Section 3.1	General Powers	6 8
Section 3.2	Number and Election	6 9 6 9
Section 3.3	Resignations, Newly Created Directorships, Vacancies and Removals	
Section 3.4	Place of Meetings	
Section 3.5	Annual Meeting	6 9
Section 3.6	Regular Meetings	7 9
Section 3.7	Special Meetings	7 9
Section 3.8	Notice of Meetings	7 9
Section 3.9	Waiver of Notice and Presumption of Assent	7 <u>10</u>
Section 3.10	Quorum; Manner of Action	7 <u>10</u>
Section 3.11	Organization	8 10
Section 3.12	Compensation	8 <u>11</u>
Section 3.13	Action by Consent	8 <u>11</u>
Section 3.14	Meetings by Telephone or Similar Communications	<u>811</u>

	ARTICLE IV	
	COMMITTEES	
Section 4.1	Committees	8 11
Section 4.2	Committee Rules	9 <u>12</u>
	ARTICLE V	
	OFFICERS	
Section 5.1	Number and Qualifications	10 12
Section 5.2	Election and Term of Office	10 13
Section 5.3	Resignations	10 13
Section 5.4	Removal	11 13
Section 5.5	Vacancies	11 13
Section 5.6	Intentionally left blank	11 13
Section 5.7	Chairman of the Board	11 13
Section 5.8	Chief Executive Officer	11 14
Section 5.9	President	11 14
Section 5.10	Chief Operating Officer	11 <u>14</u>
Section 5.11	Vice President Chief Financial Officer; Treasurer	12 14
Section 5.12 Section 5.13	Chief Investment Officer	12 14 12 15
Section 5.13	Secretary	+213 1215
Section 5.14	The Assistant Treasurer	+2 <u>13</u> +316
Section 5.15	The Assistant Secretary	13 <u>10</u>
Section 5.17	Chief Compliance Officer	13 16
Section 5.18	Other Officers, Assistant Officers and Agents	13 16
Section 5.19	Officers' Bonds or Other Security	14 <u>16</u>
Section 5.20	Absence or Disability of Officers	14 16
	ARTICLE VI	
	INDEMNIFICATION; EXCULPATION	
Section C 1	Conoral	1.417
Section 6.1 Section 6.2	General Severability	14 <u>17</u> 14 <u>17</u>
36011011 0.2	Severability	14 1/
	ARTICLE VII	
	STOCK CERTIFICATES AND THEIR TRANSFER	
Section 7.1	Stock Certificates	15 <u>17</u>
Section 7.2	Facsimile Signatures	15 18
Section 7.3	Lost Certificates	15 <u>18</u>
Section 7.4	Transfers of Stock	15 <u>18</u>

ii

Section 7.5	Transfer Agents and Registrars		16 18
Section 7.6	Regulations		16 18
Section 7.7	Fixing the Record Date		16 18
Section 7.8	Registered Stockholders		16 19
		ARTICLE VIII	
		GENERAL PROVISIONS	
Section 8.1	Dividends		16 19
Section 8.2	Reserves		16 19
Section 8.3	Seal		17 19
Section 8.4	Fiscal Year		17 19
Section 8.5	Checks, Notes, Drafts; Etc		17 19
Section 8.6	Execution of Contracts, Deeds, Etc		17 20
Section 8.7	Inspection of Books and Records		17 20
Section 8.8	References to Days		17 20
Section 8.9	Inconsistent Provisions		17 20
Section 8.10	Exclusive Forum		<u>21</u>
		ARTICLE IX	
		ARTICLEIA	
		AMENDMENTS	
		iii	

SECOND THIRD AMENDED AND RESTATED BYLAWS

OF

FIFTH STREET FINANCE CORP.

ARTICLE I

OFFICES

- Section 1.1 <u>Registered Office</u>. The registered office of the Fifth Street Finance Corp. (the "Corporation") in the State of Delaware shall be located at 1209 Orange Street, Wilmington, Delaware 19801. The name of its registered agent at such address is The Corporation Trust Company. The registered office and/or registered agent of the Corporation may be changed from time to time by action of the Board of Directors.
- Section 1.2 <u>Additional Offices</u>. The Corporation may also have offices at such other places, both within and without the State of Delaware, as the Board of Directors may from time to time determine or as the business of the Corporation may require.

ARTICLE II

MEETINGS OF STOCKHOLDERS

- Section 2.1 <u>Place of Meetings</u>. All meetings of the stockholders for the election of directors or for any other purpose shall be held at any such place, either within or outside the State of Delaware, as shall be designated from time to time by the Board of Directors and stated in the notice of meeting or in a duly executed waiver of notice thereof.
- Section 2.2 <u>Annual Meeting</u>. An annual meeting of stockholders shall be held each year and stated in a notice of meeting or in a duly executed waiver thereof. The date, time and place of such meeting shall be determined by the Chief Executive Officer of the Corporation; provided that if the Chief Executive Officer does not act, the Board of Directors shall determine the date, time, and place of such meeting. At such annual meeting, the stockholders shall elect, by a plurality vote, a Board of Directors and transact such other business as may properly be brought before the meeting.
- Section 2.3 Notice of Meetings. Except as otherwise expressly required by statute, written notice of each annual and special meeting of stockholders stating the date, time and place of the meeting (and, in the case of a special meeting, the purpose or purposes for which the meeting is called) shall be given to each stockholder of record entitled to vote thereat not less than ten (10) nor more than sixty (60) days before the date of the meeting. Business transacted at any special meeting of stockholders shall be limited to the purpose or purposes stated in the notice. Notice Except as otherwise provided herein or permitted by applicable law, notice shall be given personally or by mail and, if by mail, shall be sent in a postage prepaid envelope, addressed to the stockholder at hissuch stockholder's address as it appears on the records of the Corporation. Without limiting the manner by which notice otherwise may be given effectively to stockholders, notice of meetings may be given to stockholders by means of electronic transmission in accordance with Section 232 of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware. Notice by mail shall be deemed given at the time when the same shall be deposited in the United States mail, postage prepaid—and notice by electronic transmission shall be deemed given at the time specified in Section 232 of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware. Notice of any meeting shall not be required to be given to any person (a) who attends such meeting, except when such person attends the meeting in person or by proxy for the express purpose of objecting (at the beginning of the meeting) to the transaction of any business because the meeting is not lawfully called or convened, or (b) who (either before or after the meeting) shall submit a signed written waiver of notice thereof either in person or by proxy. Neither the business to be transacted at, nor the purpose of, an annual or special meeting of stockholders need be specified in any written waiver of notice.

- Section 2.4 Special Meetings. Special meetings of stockholders may be called for any purpose by the Board of Directors, the Chairman of the Board of Directors or the Chief Executive Officer and may be held on such date and at such time and place, either within or outside the State of Delaware, as shall be stated in a notice of meeting or in a duly executed waiver of notice thereof.
- Section 2.5 <u>List of Stockholders</u>. The officer who has charge of the stock ledger of the Corporation shall prepare and make, at least ten (10) days before each meeting of stockholders, a complete list of the stockholders entitled to vote at the meeting, arranged in alphabetical order, showing the address of and the number of shares registered in the name of each stockholder. Such list shall be open to the examination of any stockholder, for any purpose germane to the meeting, during ordinary business hours, for a period of at least ten (10) days prior to the meeting: (i) on a reasonably accessible electronic network, provided that the information required to gain access to such list is provided with the notice of the meeting, or (ii) during ordinary business hours, at the principal place of business of the Corporation. If the meeting is to be held at a place, then the list shall be produced and kept at the time and place of the meeting during the whole time thereof, and may be inspected by any stockholder who is present.
- Section 2.6 <u>Quorum; Adjournments</u>. The holders of a majority of the voting power of the issued and outstanding stock of the Corporation entitled to vote thereat (present in person or represented by proxy) shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business at all meetings of stockholders, except as otherwise provided by statute or by the Corporation's Certificate of Incorporation, as amended (the "Certificate of Incorporation"). If such quorum shall not be present or represented by proxy at
- Section 2.7 Adjournment. The chairman of any meeting of stockholders, then the stockholders entitled to vote thereat (present in person or represented by proxy (whether annual or special) shall have the power to adjourn theany such meeting, whether or not a quorum is present, from time to time, for any reason and without notice other than announcement at the such meeting, until a quorum shall be present or represented by proxy. At such adjourned meeting at which a quorum shall be present or represented by proxy, any business may be transacted which might have been transacted at the meeting as originally called. If the adjournment is for more than thirty (30) days, or, if after adjournment a new record date is set, then a notice of the adjourned meeting shall be given to each stockholder of record entitled to vote at the meeting.

Section 2.72.8 Organization. At each meeting of stockholders, the Chairman of the Board of Directors (if one shall have been elected, or, in his or her absence or if one shall not have been elected, the Chief Executive Officer, or in the absence of the Chief Executive Officer, the President, or in the absence of the President, such officer as the Board of Directors may designate) shall act as chairman of the meeting. The Secretary (or, in his or her absence or inability to act, the person whom the chairman of the meeting shall appoint secretary of the meeting) shall act as secretary of the meeting and keep the minutes thereof.

Section 2.82.9 Order of Business. The order of business and conduct at all meetings of the stockholders shall be as determined by the chairman of the meeting.

Section 2.92.10 Voting. Except as otherwise provided by the Certificate of Incorporation or the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware, each stockholder of the Corporation shall be entitled at each meeting of stockholders to one (1) vote for each share of capital stock of the Corporation standing in hissuch stockholder's name on the record of stockholders of the Corporation: (a) on the date fixed pursuant to the provisions of Section 7 of Article VII of these Bylaws as the record date for the determination of the stockholders who shall be entitled to notice of and to vote at such meeting; or (b) if no such record date shall have been so fixed, then at the close of business on the day next preceding the day on which notice thereof shall be given, or, if notice is waived, at the close of business on the date next preceding the day on which the meeting is held.

Each stockholder entitled to vote at any meeting of stockholders may authorize another person or persons to act for him by a proxy that is in writing or transmitted as permitted by law, including, without limitation, electronically, via telegram, internet, interactive voice response system, or other means of electronic transmission executed or authorized by such stockholder or <a href="https://docs.pic.ni.org/hissuch.com/h

Section 2.102.11 Inspectors. The Board of Directors may, in advance of any meeting of stockholders, appoint one or more inspectors to act at such meeting or any adjournment thereof. If any of the inspectors so appointed shall fail to appear or act, then the chairman of the meeting shall, or if inspectors shall not have been appointed, the chairman of the meeting may, appoint one or more inspectors. Each inspector, before entering upon the discharge of hissuch inspector's duties, shall take and sign an oath faithfully to execute the duties of inspector at such meeting with strict impartiality and according to the best of hissuch inspector's ability. The inspectors shall determine the number of shares of capital stock of the Corporation outstanding and the voting power of each, the number of shares represented at the meeting, the existence of a quorum, the validity and effect of proxies, and shall receive votes, ballots or consents, hear and determine all challenges and questions arising in connection with the right to vote, count and tabulate all votes, ballots or consents, determine the results, and do such acts as are proper to conduct the election or vote with fairness to all stockholders. On request of the chairman of the meeting, the inspectors shall make a report in writing of any challenge, request or matter determined by them and shall execute a certificate of any fact found by them. No director or candidate for the office of director shall act as an inspector of an election of directors. Inspectors need not be stockholders.

Section 2.112.12 Advance Notice Provisions for Election of Directors. From and after the closing of the initial public offering of the securities common stock of the Corporation (the "IPO"), onlyany persons who are nominated by stockholders to serve on the Board of Directors of the Corporation shall be eligible for election to the Board of Directors of the Corporation only if such nomination is made in accordance with the following procedures shall be eligible for election as directors of the Corporation. Nominations of persons for election to the Board of Directors may be made at any annual meeting of stockholders, or at any special meeting of stockholders called for the purpose of electing directors as provided under Section 34 of this Article II, (a) by or at the direction of the Board of Directors (or any duly authorized committee thereof) (subject to Section 1(a) of Article IV of these Bylaws) or (b) by any stockholder of the Corporation (i) who is a stockholder of record on the date of the giving of the notice provided for in this Section 112.12 and on the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to vote at such meeting and (ii) who complies with the notice procedures set forth in this Section 112.12.

In addition to any other applicable requirements, for a nomination to be made by a stockholder, such stockholder must have given timely notice thereof in proper written form to the Secretary of the Corporation.

To be timely, a stockholder's notice to the Secretary must be delivered to, or mailed and received by, the Secretary, in each case, at the principal executive offices of the Corporation (a) in the case of an annual meeting, not less than ninety (90) daysearlier than the close of business on the one hundred and fiftieth (150th) day and not later than the close of business on the one hundred and twentieth (120th) day prior to the date of the anniversary of the previous year's annual meeting; provided, however, that in the event the annual meeting is scheduled to be held on a date more than thirty (30) days prior to or delayed by more later than sixty (60) days after such anniversary date, notice by the stockholder in order to be timely must be so received not later than the later of the close of business ninety (90) days prior to such annual meeting or on the tenth (10th) day following the day on which such notice of the date of the annual meeting was mailed or such public disclosure of the date of the annual meeting was made, whichever first occurs and (b) in the case of a special meeting of stockholders called for the purpose of electing directors, not later than the close of business on the tenth (10th) day following the day on which notice of the date of the special meeting was mailed or public disclosure of the date of the special meeting was made, whichever first occurs. In no event shall the public disclosure of an adjournment or postponement of any meeting of stockholders commence a new notice time period (or extend any notice time period).

To be in proper written form, a stockholder's notice to the Secretary must set forth (a) as to each person whom the stockholder proposes to nominate for election as a director (i) the name, age, business address and residence address of the such person, (ii) the principal occupation or employment of the such person, (iii) (A) the class or series and number of shares of capital stock of the Corporation which are owned beneficially or of record by the person and (ivsuch person and any affiliates or associates (as such terms are defined in Rule 12b-2 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange") Act")) of such person and (B) the name of each nominee holder of shares of all of the capital stock of the Corporation owned beneficially but not of record by such person or any affiliates or associates of such person, and the number of such shares of stock of the Corporation held by each such nominee holder, (iv) a description of any agreement, arrangement or understanding (including, without limitation, any swap or other derivative or short positions, profit interests, options, hedging transactions and securities lending or borrowing arrangement) to which such person or any affiliates or associates of such person is, directly or indirectly, a party as of the date of such notice (A) with respect to shares of stock of the Corporation or (B) the effect or intent of which is to mitigate loss to, manage the potential risk or benefit of share price changes (increases or decreases) for, or increase or decrease the voting power of, such nominee or any of such nominee's affiliates or associates with respect to the securities of the Corporation or which may have payments based in whole or in part, directly or indirectly, on the value (or change in value) of any class or series of securities of the Corporation (any agreement, arrangement or understanding of the type described in this clause (iv), a "Covered Arrangement"), (v) such person's written representation and agreement that (A) such person is not and will not become a party to any agreement, arrangement or understanding with, and has not given any commitment or assurance to, any person or entity as to how such person, if elected as a director of the Corporation, will act or vote on any issue or question, (B) such person is not and will not become a party to any agreement, arrangement or understanding with any person or entity other than the Corporation with respect to any direct or indirect compensation, reimbursement or indemnification in connection with the service or action as a director of the Corporation that has not been disclosed to the Corporation in such representation and agreement and (C) in such person's individual capacity, such person would be in compliance, if elected as a director of the Corporation, and will comply with, all applicable publicly disclosed confidentiality, corporate governance, conflict of interest, Regulation FD, code of conduct and ethics, and stock ownership and trading policies and guidelines of the Corporation and (vi) any other information relating to the person that would be required to be disclosed in a proxy statement or other filings required to be made in connection with solicitations of proxies for a contested election of directors pursuant to Section 14 of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act"), and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder; and (b) as to the stockholder giving the notice (and, to the knowledge of such stockholder, any other stockholder supporting such nomination) and the beneficial owner, if any, on whose behalf the nomination is being made (i) the name and record address of any such stockholder person, (ii) (A) the class or series and number of shares of capital stock of the Corporation which are owned beneficially or of record by such stockholder any such person and any affiliates or associates of such person and (B) the name of each nominee holder of shares of all of the capital stock of the Corporation owned beneficially but not of record by such person or any affiliates or associates of such person, and the number of such shares of stock of the Corporation held by each such nominee holder, (iii) a description of all Covered Arrangements to which such person or any affiliates or associates of such person is a party, (iv) a description of all agreements, arrangements or understandings between such stockholder or among any such person or any affiliates or associates of such person and each proposed nominee and any other person or persons (including their names) pursuant to which the nomination(s) are to be made by such the stockholder giving the notice, (ivv) a representation that such the stockholder giving the notice intends to appear in person or by proxy at the meeting to nominate the persons named in its notice; and (*vi) any other information relating to such stockholderperson that would be required to be disclosed in a proxy statement or other filings required to be made in connection with solicitations of proxies for a contested election of directors pursuant to Section 14 of the Exchange Act and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder. Such notice must be accompanied by a written consent of each proposed nominee to being named as a nominee and to serve as a director if elected.

Any stockholder providing notice of any nomination proposed to be made at a meeting shall update and supplement such notice, if necessary, so that the information provided or required to be provided in such notice pursuant to this Section 2.12 shall be true and correct as of the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to vote at the meeting, and such update and supplement shall be delivered to, or mailed and received by, the Secretary, in each case, at the principal executive offices of the Corporation not later than the fifth (5th) day after the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to vote at the meeting. In addition, following the occurrence of any event that materially changes the information provided or required to be provided in such notice pursuant to this Section 2.12, a stockholder that has provided notice of any nomination proposed to be made at a meeting, no later than the close of business on the tenth (10th) day after such event and in any event prior to the date of that meeting, shall deliver to, or cause to mailed and received by, the Secretary, in each case, at the principal executive offices of the Corporation, an updated and supplemented notice.

No person shall be eligible for election as a director of the Corporation unless nominated in accordance with the procedures set forth in this Section 11. If the chairman of the meeting determines that a nomination was not made in accordance with the foregoing procedures, the chairman shall declare to the meeting that the nomination was defective and such defective nomination shall be disregarded. Unless otherwise required by law or otherwise determined by the chairman of the meeting or the Board of Directors, if the stockholder does not follow the procedures required under this Section 2.12 within the applicable time period set forth in this Section 2.12, or if the stockholder (or a Qualified Representative of the stockholder (as defined below)) does not appear at the annual meeting to present the nomination, such nomination shall be disregarded, notwithstanding that proxies in respect of such vote may have been received by the Corporation. As used herein, "Qualified Representative" of a stockholder means a duly authorized officer, manager or partner of such stockholder or any other person authorized by a writing executed by such stockholder delivered to the Corporation prior to the making of such nomination at such meeting by such stockholder stating that such person is authorized to act for such stockholder as a proxy at the meeting.

Section 2.122.13 Advance Notice Provisions for Business to be Transacted at Annual Meeting. From and after the closing of the IPO, no business may be transacted at an annual meeting of stockholders, other than business that is either (a) specified in the notice of meeting (or any supplement thereto) given by or at the direction of the Board of Directors (or any duly authorized committee thereof), (b) otherwise properly brought before the annual meeting by or at the direction of the Board of Directors (or any duly authorized committee thereof) or (c) otherwise properly brought before the annual meeting by any stockholder of the Corporation (i) who is a stockholder of record on the date of the giving of the notice provided for in this Section 122.13 and on the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to vote at such annual meeting and (ii) who complies with the notice procedures set forth in this Section 122.13.

In addition to any other applicable requirements, for business to be properly brought before an annual meeting by a stockholder, such stockholder must have given timely notice thereof in proper written form to the Secretary of the Corporation.

To be timely, a stockholder's notice to the Secretary must be delivered to, or mailed and received by, the Secretary, in each case, at the principal executive offices of the Corporation not less than ninety (90) daysearlier than the close of business on the one hundred and fiftieth (150th) day and not later than the close of business on the one hundred and twentieth (120th) day prior to the date of the anniversary of the previous year's annual meeting; provided, however, that in the event the annual meeting is scheduled to be held on a date more than thirty (30) days prior to or delayed by more later than sixty (60) days after such anniversary date, notice by the stockholder in order to be timely must be so received not later than the later of the close of business ninety (90) days prior to such annual meeting oron the tenth (10th) day following the day on which such notice of the date of the annual meeting was mailed or such public disclosure of the date of the annual meeting was made, whichever first occurs.

To be in proper written form, a stockholder's notice to the Secretary must set forth as to each matter such stockholder proposes to bring before the annual meeting (ia) a brief description of the business desired to be brought before the annual meeting, the proposed text of any proposal regarding such business (including the text of any resolution proposed for consideration and, if such business includes a proposal to amend these Bylaws, the text of the proposed amendment) and the reasons for conducting such business at the annual meeting, (ii) and (b) as to the stockholder giving notice (and any other stockholder known by such proposing stockholder to be supporting such proposal) and the beneficial owner, if any, on whose behalf the proposal is being made (i) the name and record address of such stockholder person, (iiii) (A) the class or series and number of shares of capital stock of the Corporation which are owned beneficially or of record by such stockholder person and any affiliates or associates of such person and (B) the name of each nominee holder of shares of all of the capital stock of the Corporation owned beneficially but not of record by such person or any affiliates or associates of such person, and the number of such shares of stock of the Corporation held by each such nominee holder, (iii) a description of all Covered Arrangements to which such person or any affiliates or associates of such person is a party, (iv) a description of all agreements, arrangements or associates of such person is a party, (iv) a description of all agreements, arrangements or associates of such person is a party, (iv) a description of all agreements, arrangements or associates of such person is a party, (iv) a description of all agreements, arrangements or associates of such person is a party, (iv) a description of all agreements, arrangements or associates of such person is a party, (iv) a description of all agreements, arrangements or associates of such person is a party, (iv) a description of all agreements, arrangements or associates of such person is a party, (iv) and a description of all agreements or associated or among such person, or any affiliates or associates of such person, and any other person or persons (including their names) in connection with the proposal of such business by such the stockholder giving notice and any material interest of such stockholder in such business; and, (v) a representation that such the stockholder giving notice intends to appear in person or by proxy at the annual meeting to bring such business before the meeting, and (vi) any other information relating to such person that would be required to be disclosed in a proxy statement or other filing required to be made in connection with the solicitation of proxies by such person with respect to the proposed business to be brought by such person before the annual meeting pursuant to Section 14 of the Exchange Act, and the rules and regulations promulgated thereunder.

Any stockholder providing notice of any proposal to be made at a meeting shall update and supplement such notice, if necessary, so that the information provided or required to be provided in such notice pursuant to this Section 2.13 shall be true and correct as of the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to vote at the meeting, and such update and supplement shall be delivered to, or mailed and received by, the Secretary, in each case, at the principal executive offices of the Corporation not later than the fifth (5th) day after the record date for the determination of stockholders entitled to vote at the meeting. In addition, following the occurrence of any event that materially changes the information provided or required to be provided in such notice pursuant to this Section 2.13, a stockholder that has provided notice of any proposal to be made at a meeting, no later than the close of business on the tenth (10th) day after such event and in any event prior to the date of that meeting, shall deliver to, or cause to mailed and received by, the Secretary, in each case, at the principal executive offices of the Corporation, an updated and supplemented notice.

No business <u>proposed by any stockholder</u> shall be conducted at the annual meeting of stockholders except business brought before the annual meeting in accordance with the procedures set forth in this Section <u>122.13</u>; provided, however, that, once business has been properly brought before the annual meeting in accordance with such procedures, nothing in this Section <u>122.13</u> shall be deemed to preclude discussion by any stockholder of any such business. If the chairman of an annual meeting determines that business was not properly brought before the annual meeting in accordance with the foregoing procedures, the chairman shall declare to the meeting that the business was not properly brought before the meeting and such business shall not be transacted. <u>Unless otherwise required by law or otherwise determined by the chairman of the meeting or the Board of Directors, if the stockholder does not follow the procedures required under this Section 2.13 within the applicable time period set forth in this Section 2.13, or if the stockholder (or a Qualified Representative of the stockholder) does not appear at the annual meeting to present the proposal, such proposal shall be disregarded, notwithstanding that proxies in respect of such vote may have been received by the Corporation.</u>

ARTICLE III

DIRECTORS

Section 3.1 <u>General Powers</u>. The business and affairs of the Corporation shall be managed by or under the direction of the Board of Directors. The Board of Directors may exercise all such authority and powers of the Corporation and do all such lawful acts and things as are not by statute or the Certificate of Incorporation directed or required to be exercised or done by the stockholders.

- Section 3.2 Number and Election. The number of directors constituting the whole board as of the date of the approval of these Bylaws shall be eightnine (89) but may be increased or decreased from time to time by the Board of Directors; provided, however, that (ia) the number of directors shall not be fewer than five (5) or greater than nineeleven (911) and (ib) no decrease in the number of directors shall shorten the term of any incumbent director. Except as otherwise provided by these Bylaws, the directors shall be elected at the annual meeting of stockholders.
- Section 3.3 Resignations, Newly Created Directorships, Vacancies and Removals. Any director of the Corporation may resign at any time by giving notice in writing or by electronic transmission of hissuch director's resignation to the Corporation. Any such resignation shall take effect at the time specified therein or, if the time when it shall become effective shall not be specified therein, immediately upon its receipt. Unless otherwise specified therein, the acceptance of such resignation shall not be necessary to make it effective. Newly created directorships resulting from any increase in the number of directors or any vacancies in the Board of Directors resulting from death, resignation, retirement, disqualification, removal or any other cause shall be filled as provided in the Certificate of Incorporation. Any director may be removed as provided in the Certificate of Incorporation.
- Section 3.4 <u>Place of Meetings</u>. The Board of Directors may hold meetings, both regular and special, either within or without the State of Delaware.
- Section 3.5 Annual Meeting. The Board of Directors shall meet for the purpose of organization, the election of officers and the transaction of other business, as soon as practicable after each annual meeting of stockholders (which, if required by law, shall be on the same day and at the same place where such annual meeting of stockholders shall be held). In the event such annual meeting is not so held, the annual meeting of the Board of Directors may be held at such other time or place (within or outside the State of Delaware) as shall be specified in a notice thereof given as hereinafter provided in Section 8 of this Article III.
- Section 3.6 <u>Regular Meetings</u>. Regular meetings of the Board of Directors shall be held at such time and place as the Board of Directors may fix. If any day fixed for a regular meeting shall be a legal holiday at the place where the meeting is to be held, then the meeting which would otherwise be held on that day shall be held at the same hour on the next succeeding business day.
- Section 3.7 <u>Special Meetings</u>. Special meetings of the Board of Directors may be called by the Chairman of the Board, the President or by 2 or more directors or by the Chief Executive Officer.
- Section 3.8 Notice of Meetings. Notice of regular meetings of the Board of Directors need not be given except as otherwise required by law or these Bylaws. Notice of each special meeting of the Board of Directors, and of each regular and annual meeting of the Board of Directors for which notice shall be required, shall be given by the Secretary as hereinafter provided in this Section 83.8, in which notice shall be stated the time and place of the meeting. Except as otherwise required by these Bylaws, such notice need not state the purposes of such meeting. Notice of any special meeting, and of any regular or annual meeting for which notice is required, shall be given to each director at least (a) twelve (12) hours before the meeting if by telephone or by being personally delivered or sent by telex, telecopy, email or similar means or (b) three (3) days before the meeting if delivered by mail to the director's residence or usual place of business. Such notice shall be deemed to be delivered when deposited in the United States mail so addressed, with postage prepaid, or when transmitted if sent by telex, telecopy, or similar means. Neither the business to be transacted at, nor the purpose of, any special meeting of the Board of Directors need be specified in the notice or waiver of notice of such meeting. Any director may waive notice of any meeting by a writing signed by the director entitled to the notice and filed with the minutes or corporate records.

- Section 3.9 <u>Waiver of Notice and Presumption of Assent.</u> Any member of the Board of Directors or any committee thereof who is present at a meeting shall be conclusively presumed to have waived notice of such meeting except when such member attends for the express purpose of objecting at the beginning of the meeting to the transaction of any business because the meeting is not lawfully called or convened. Such member shall be conclusively presumed to have assented to any action taken unless his or her dissent shall be entered in the minutes of the meeting or unless his or her written dissent to such action shall be filed with the person acting as the secretary of the meeting before the adjournment thereof or shall be forwarded by registered mail to the Secretary of the Corporation immediately after the adjournment of the meeting. Such right to dissent shall not apply to any member who voted in favor of such action.
- Section 3.10 Quorum; Manner of Action. A majority of the entire Board of Directors shall constitute a quorum for the transaction of business at any meeting of the Board of Directors, and, except as otherwise expressly required by statute or the Certificate of Incorporation or these Bylaws, the act of a majority of the directors present at any meeting at which a quorum is present shall be the act of the Board of Directors. In the absence of a quorum at any meeting of the Board of Directors, a majority of the directors present thereat may adjourn such meeting to another time and place. Notice of the time and place of any such adjourned meeting shall be given to all of the directors unless such time and place were announced at the meeting at which the adjournment was taken, in which case such notice shall only be given to the directors who were not present thereat. At any adjourned meeting at which a quorum is present, any business may be transacted which might have been transacted at the meeting as originally called. The directors shall act only as a Board of Directors and the individual directors shall have no power as such.
- Section 3.11 <u>Organization</u>. At each meeting of the Board of Directors, the Chairman of the Board of Directors, if one shall have been elected, or, in the absence of the Chairman of the Board of Directors or if one shall not have been elected, the Chief Executive Officer (or, in his <u>or her</u> absence, another director chosen by a majority of the directors present) shall act as chairman of the meeting and preside thereat. The Secretary or, in his absence, any person appointed by the chairman of the meeting, shall act as secretary of the meeting and keep the minutes thereof.

- Section 3.12 <u>Compensation</u>. The Board of Directors shall have authority to fix the compensation, including fees and reimbursement of expenses, of directors for services to the Corporation in any capacity.
- Section 3.13 Action by Consent. Unless restricted by the Certificate of Incorporation, any action required or permitted to be taken by the Board of Directors or any committee thereof may be taken without a meeting if all members of the Board of Directors or such committee, as the case may be, consent thereto in writing or by electronic transmission, and the writing or writings are filed with the minutes of the proceedings of the Board of Directors or such committee, as the case may be. Such filing shall be in paper form if the minutes are maintained in paper form and shall be in electronic form.
- Section 3.14 <u>Meetings by Telephone or Similar Communications</u>. Unless restricted by the Certificate of Incorporation, any one or more members of the Board of Directors or any committee thereof may participate in a meeting of the Board of Directors or such committee by means of a conference telephone or other communications equipment by means of which all persons participating in the meeting can hear each other. Participation by such means shall constitute presence in person at a meeting.

ARTICLE IV

COMMITTEES

- Section 4.1 <u>Committees</u>. The Board of Directors, by resolutions adopted by a majority of the whole Board, may appoint such committee or committees as it shall deem advisable and with such functions and duties as the Board of Directors shall prescribe. The following Committees of the Board of Directors shall be established in addition to any additional Committee the Board of Directors may in its discretion establish as described herein:
- (a) Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee. The Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee shall consist of at least three directors. The members of the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee shall not be "interested persons" of the Corporation, as such term is defined in the Investment Company Act of 1940, and shall be "independent directors" as defined in applicable listing standards and regulations. A majority of the members of the entire Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee shall constitute a quorum, and the actions of a majority of those present at a meeting at which a quorum is present shall be actions of the Committee. The Nominating and Corporation Governance Committee shall have and may exercise those rights, powers and authority of the Board of Directors as may from time to time be granted to it by the Board of Directors; provided, however, that in addition to any such rights, powers or authority, the Nominating and Corporate Governance Committee shall nominate to the Board of Directors for its consideration nominees for election to the Board of Directors to replace those Directors whose terms expire at the annual meeting of stockholders next ensuing and to fill any vacancies on the Board of Directors.
- (b) Audit Committee. There shall be an Audit Committee composed of at least of three directors. The members of the Audit Committee shall not be "interested persons" of the Corporation, as such term is defined in the Investment Company Act of 1940, and shall be "independent directors" as defined in applicable listing standards and regulations. The Audit Committee shall have and may exercise those rights, powers and authority of the Board of Directors as may from time to time be granted to it by the Board of Directors; provided, however, that in addition to any such rights, powers or authority, the Audit Committee shall issue instructions to and receive reports from outside accounting firms and serve as the liaison between the Corporation and the said firms; and review all potential conflict-of-interest situations arising in respect of the Corporation's affairs and involving the Corporation's affiliates or employees, and to make a report, oral or written, to the full Board of Directors with recommendations for their resolutions. In addition, the Audit Committee shall be responsible for reviewing and approving for submission to the Board of Directors, in good faith, the fair value of the Corporation's debt and equity investments that are not publicly traded or for which current market values are not readily available, unless the Board of Directors determines to transfer such responsibility to another Committee of the Board of Directors.

- Other Committees. The Board of Directors, by resolution passed by a majority of the entire Board of Directors, may designate one or more additional committees, each committee to consist of one or more of the directors of the Corporation. Subject to subsections (a) and (b) of this Section 14.1, the Board of Directors may designate one or more directors as alternate members of any committee, who may replace any absent or disqualified member at any meeting of the committee. Except to the extent restricted by statute or the Certificate of Incorporation, each such committee, to the extent provided in the resolution creating it, shall have and may exercise all the powers and authority of the Board of Directors and may authorize the seal of the Corporation to be affixed to all papers which require it. Each such committee shall serve at the pleasure of the Board of Directors and shall have such name as may be determined from time to time by resolution adopted by the Board of Directors. Each committee shall keep regular minutes of its meetings and report the same to the Board of Directors.
- Section 4.2 <u>Committee Rules</u>. Each committee of the Board of Directors may fix its own rules of procedure and shall hold its meetings as provided by such rules, except as may otherwise be provided by a resolution of the Board of Directors designating such committee or in these Bylaws. Unless otherwise provided in such a resolution or in these Bylaws, the presence of at least a majority of the members of the committee shall be necessary to constitute a quorum. Unless otherwise provided by resolution or in these Bylaws, in the event that a member and that member's alternate, if alternates are designated by the Board of Directors as provided in Section 1(c) of this Article IV, of such committee is or are absent or disqualified, the member or members thereof present at any meeting and not disqualified from voting, whether or not such member or members constitute a quorum, may unanimously appoint another member of the Board of Directors to act at the meeting in place of any such absent or disqualified member.

ARTICLE V

OFFICERS

Section 5.1 Number and Qualifications. The officers of the Corporation shall be elected by the Board of Directors and shall include the Chief Executive Officer, the President, the Chief Financial Officer, the Chief Compliance Officer and the Secretary. The Corporation, at the discretion of the Board of Directors, may also have such other officers as are desired, including a Chairman of the Board of Directors, one or more Vice Presidents, a Chief Operating Officer, a Chief Investment Officer, a Treasurer, one or more Assistant Treasurers, one or more Assistant Secretaries, and such other officers as may be necessary or desirable for the business of the Corporation. If there are two or more Vice Presidents, then one or more may be designated as Executive Vice President, Senior Vice President, Assistant Vice President or other similar or dissimilar title. At the time of the election of officers, the directors may by resolution determine the order of their rank. Any number of offices may be held by the same person, and no officer (except the Chairman of the Board of Directors, if any) need be a director. In its discretion, the Board of Directors may choose not to fill any office for any period as it may deem advisable, except that the offices of Chief Executive Officer and the Secretary shall be filled as expeditiously as possible.

- Section 5.2 <u>Election and Term of Office</u>. The officers of the Corporation shall be elected annually by the Board of Directors at its first meeting held after each annual meeting of stockholders or as soon thereafter as is convenient. The Chairman of the Board of Directors (if one is elected) and Chief Executive Officer shall be elected annually by the Board of Directors at the first meeting of the Board of Directors held after each annual meeting of stockholders or as soon thereafter as is convenient. Vacancies may be filled or new offices created and filled at any meeting of the Board of Directors. Each officer shall hold office until https://disease.new.officer successor shall have been duly elected and shall have qualified, or until https://disease.new.officer death, or until https://disease.new.officer shall have resigned or have been removed, as hereinafter provided in these Bylaws.
- Section 5.3 Resignations. Any officer of the Corporation may resign at any time by giving written notice of his resignation to the Corporation. Any such resignation shall take effect at the time specified therein or, if the time when it shall become effective shall not be specified therein, immediately upon receipt. Unless otherwise specified therein, the acceptance of any such resignation shall not be necessary to make it effective.
- Section 5.4 Removal. Any officer of the Corporation may be removed, either with or without cause, at any time, by the Board of Directors at any meeting thereof.
- Section 5.5 <u>Vacancies</u>. Any vacancy occurring in any office because of death, resignation, removal, disqualification or otherwise, may be filled for the unexpired portion of the term by the Board of Directors then in office.
 - Section 5.6 <u>Intentionally left blank</u>
- Section 5.7 <u>Chairman of the Board</u>. The Chairman of the Board of Directors (if such an officer be elected) shall, if present, preside at all meetings of the Board of Directors and exercise and perform such other powers and duties as from time to time may be assigned to him by the Board of Directors or prescribed by these Bylaws. If there is no Chief Executive Officer, then the Chairman of the Board of Directors shall also be the Chief Executive Officer of the Corporation and shall have the powers and duties prescribed in Section 8 of this Article V.

- Section 5.8 Chief Executive Officer. The Chief Executive Officer shall be the chief executive officer of the Corporation and shall have the powers and perform the duties incident to that position. HeThe Chief Executive Officer shall, in the absence of the Chairman of the Board of Directors, or if a Chairman of the Board of Directors shall not have been elected, preside at each meeting of the Board of Directors or the stockholders. HeThe Chief Executive Officer shall have the right to attend the meetings of the Board of Directors and all committees of the Board of Directors. Subject to the powers of the Board of Directors, hethe Chief Executive Officer shall be in the general and active charge of the entire business and affairs of the Corporation, including authority over its officers, agents and employees, and shall have such other duties as may from time to time be assigned to him by the Board of Directors. The Chief Executive Officer shall be responsible for implementing all orders and resolutions of the Board of Directors, and shall execute bonds, mortgages and other contracts required to be executed under the seal of the Corporation, except when required or permitted by law to be otherwise signed and executed and except when the signing and execution thereof shall be expressly delegated by the Board of Directors or the Chief Executive Officer to some other officer or agent of the Corporation.
- Section 5.9 <u>President</u>. The President shall perform all duties incident to the office of President and shall have general charge of the business and affairs of the Corporation. The President shall report to the Chief Executive Officer and shall have such other duties as may from time to time be assigned to him by the Board of Directors or the Chief Executive Officer or as may be provided in these Bylaws. At the written request of the Chief Executive Officer, or in his absence or in the event of his inability to act, the President shall perform the duties of the Chief Executive Officer, and, when so acting, shall have the powers of and be subject to the restrictions placed upon the Chief Executive Officer in respect of the performance of such duties.
- Section 5.10 <u>Chief Operating Officer</u>. The Chief Operating Officer shall perform all duties incident to such office and shall be responsible for the general direction of the operations of the business. The Chief Operating Officer shall report to the Chief Executive Officer and shall have such other duties as may be assigned to him by the Board of Directors, or the Chief Executive Officer or as may be provided in these Bylaws.
- Section 5.11 <u>Vice President</u>. Each Vice President shall perform all such duties as from time to time may be assigned to him by the Board of Directors, the President or the Chief Executive Officer. At the written request of the President, or in the absence or disability of the President, Vice Presidents (in order of their rank as fixed by the Board of Directors, or if not ranked, the Vice President designated by the Board of Directors) shall perform the duties of the President, and when so acting shall have all the powers of and be subject to all the restrictions placed upon the President in respect of the performance of such duties.
 - Section 5.12 Chief Financial Officer; Treasurer. The Chief Financial Officer:
 - (a) Shall have charge and custody of, and be responsible for, all the funds and securities of the Corporation;
 - (b) Shall keep full and accurate accounts of receipts and disbursements in books belonging to the Corporation;

- (c) Shall deposit all moneys and other valuables to the credit of the Corporation in such depositories as may be designated by the Board of Directors or pursuant to its direction;
 - (d) Shall receive, and give receipts for, moneys due and payable to the Corporation from any source whatsoever;
 - (e) Shall disburse the funds of the Corporation and supervise the investments of its funds, taking proper vouchers therefore;
- (f) Shall render to the Board of Directors, whenever the Board of Directors may require, an account of the financial condition of the Corporation; and
- (g) Shall in general, perform all duties incident to the office of Chief Financial Officer and such other duties as from time to time may be assigned to him by the Board of Directors, the Chief Executive Officer or the President.

The Chief Financial Officer may also be the Treasurer of the Corporation if so determined by the Board of Directors. The Treasurer shall assist the Chief Financial Officer in the performance of his duties and shall perform such other duties as may be required by law or as from time to time may be assigned to such officer by the Board of Directors, the Chief Executive Officer or the President.

Section 5.13 <u>Chief Investment Officer</u>. The Chief Investment Officer shall perform the duties, undertake the responsibilities and exercise the authority customarily performed, undertaken and exercised by persons situated in a similar executive capacity and shall also have such other duties as from time to time may be assigned to such officer by the Board of Directors or the Chief Executive Officer.

Section 5.14 <u>Secretary</u>. The Secretary:

- (a) Shall keep or cause to be kept in one or more books provided for the purpose, the minutes of all meetings of the Board of Directors, the committees of the Board of Directors and the stockholders;
 - (b) Shall verify all notices are duly given in accordance with the provisions of these Bylaws and as required by law;
- (c) Shall be custodian of the records and the seal of the Corporation and affix and attest the seal to all certificates for shares of the Corporation (unless the seal of the Corporation on such certificates shall be a facsimile, as hereinafter provided) and affix and attest the seal to all other documents to be executed on behalf of the Corporation under its seal;
- (d) Shall verify that the books, reports, statements, certificates and other documents and records required by law to be kept and filed are properly kept and filed; and

- (e) Shall, in general, perform all duties incident to the office of Secretary and such other duties as from time to time may be assigned to him by the Board of Directors, the Chief Executive Officer or the President.
- Section 5.15 The Assistant Treasurer. The Assistant Treasurer, or if there shall be more than one, the Assistant Treasurers in the order determined by the Board of Directors (or, if there be no such determination, then in the order of their election), shall, in the absence of the Treasurer or in the event of his inability to act or his failure to act (in violation of a duty to act or in contravention of direction to act by the Board of Directors), perform the duties and exercise the powers of the Treasurer and shall perform such other duties as from time to time may be assigned by the Board of Directors, the Chief Executive Officer, the President, the Chief Financial Officer or the Treasurer.
- Section 5.16 The Assistant Secretary. The Assistant Secretary, or if there be more than one, the Assistant Secretaries in the order determined by the Board of Directors (or if there be no such determination, then in the order of their election), shall, in the absence of the Secretary or in the event of his inability to act or his failure to act (in violation of a duty to act or in contravention of direction to act by the Board of Directors), perform the duties and exercise the powers of the Secretary and shall perform such other duties as from time to time may be assigned by the Board of Directors, the Chief Executive Officer, the President or the Secretary.
- Section 5.17 <u>Chief Compliance Officer</u>. The Chief Compliance Officer, subject to the direction of and reporting to the Board of Directors, shall be responsible for the oversight of the Corporation's compliance with the Federal securities laws. The designation, compensation and removal of the Chief Compliance Officer must be approved by the Board of Directors, including a majority of the directors who are not "interested persons" (as such term is defined in Section 2(a)(19) of the Investment Company Act of 1940) of the Corporation. The Chief Compliance Officer shall perform such executive, supervisory and management functions and duties as may be assigned to him or her from time to time.
- Section 5.18 Other Officers, Assistant Officers and Agents. Officers, assistant officers and agents, if any, other than those whose duties are provided for in these Bylaws, shall have such authority and perform such duties as may from time to time be prescribed by resolution of the Board of Directors.
- Section 5.19 <u>Officers' Bonds or Other Security.</u> If required by the Board of Directors, any officer of the Corporation shall give a bond or other security for the faithful performance of his duties, in such amount and with such surety as the Board of Directors may require.
- Section 5.20 <u>Absence or Disability of Officers</u>. In the case of the absence or disability of any officer of the Corporation and of any person hereby authorized to act in such officer's place during such officer's absence or disability, the Board of Directors may by resolution delegate the powers and duties of such officer to any other officer or to any other person whom it may select.

ARTICLE VI

INDEMNIFICATION; EXCULPATION

Section 6.1 General. Indemnification and the right to advancement of expenses of the officers and directors of the Corporation shall be governed by Articles VI and VII of the Certificate of Incorporation. As permitted by Article VII of the Certificate of Incorporation, the Corporation shall, to the fullest extent permitted by law, provide indemnification and the right to the advancement of expenses to (ia) the investment adviser of the Corporation (the "Adviser"), (iib) the former or present affiliates, partners, members, shareholders, managers, directors, officers and employees of the Adviser and any predecessor entity of the Adviser or Corporation, and (iiic) any other person who serves at the request of the Adviser on behalf of the Corporation as an officer, director, partner, employee or agent of any other entity (each, an "Indemnified Person") on the same general terms set forth in Article VII of the Certificate of Incorporation, the terms of which are incorporated herein mutatis mutandi. Any Indemnified Person will not, to the fullest extent permitted by law, be liable to the Corporation or any of its stockholders for any loss suffered by the Corporation or any stockholders which arises out of any action or omission of such Indemnified Person if (i) such Indemnified Person acted in good faith and reasonably believed that such course of conduct was in, or not opposed to, the best interest of the Corporation and (ii) such conduct did not constitute gross negligence, bad faith, reckless disregard or willful misconduct. The indemnification and right to advancement of expenses provided herein shall not be deemed exclusive of or limit in any way other rights to which any person seeking indemnification or payment or reimbursement of expenses may be or may become entitled under any bylaw, regulation, insurance, agreement or otherwise.

Section 6.2 <u>Severability.</u> Any determination by any court of competent jurisdiction of the invalidity of any provision of this Article VI will not affect the validity of any other provision of this Article VI, which will remain in full force and effect.

ARTICLE VII

STOCK CERTIFICATES AND THEIR TRANSFER

Section 7.1 Stock Certificates. The Board of Directors may issue stock certificates, or may provide by resolution or resolutions that some or all of any or all classes or series of stock of the Corporation shall be uncertificated shares of stock. Notwithstanding the adoption of such a resolution by the Board of Directors, every holder of stock represented by a certificate and, upon request, every holder of uncertificated shares shall be entitled to have a certificate, signed by, or in the name of the Corporation by, the Chairman of the Board, the President or a Vice-President and by the Treasurer or an Assistant Treasurer or the Secretary or an Assistant Secretary of the Corporation, certifying the number of shares owned by him or her in the Corporation. A certificate representing shares issued by the Corporation shall, if the Corporation is authorized to issue more than one class or series of stock, set forth upon the face or back of the certificate, or shall state that the Corporation will furnish to any stockholder upon request and without charge, a full statement of the designations, preferences and relative, participating, optional or other special rights of each class of stock or series thereof and the qualifications, limitations or restrictions, preferences and relative, participating, optional or other special rights of each class of stock or series thereof and the qualifications, limitations or restrictions of such preferences and/or rights. Any request by a holder for a certificate shall be in writing and directed to the Secretary of the Corporation.

- Section 7.2 <u>Facsimile Signatures</u>. Any or all of the signatures on a certificate may be a facsimile, engraved or printed. In case any officer, transfer agent or registrar who has signed or whose facsimile signature has been placed upon a certificate shall have ceased to be such officer, transfer agent or registrar before such certificate is issued, it may be issued by the Corporation with the same effect as if he or she were such officer, transfer agent or registrar at the date of issue.
- Section 7.3 Lost Certificates. The Board of Directors may direct a new certificate or certificates to be issued in place of any certificate or certificates theretofore issued by the Corporation alleged to have been lost, stolen, or destroyed. When authorizing such issue of a new certificate or certificates, the Board of Directors may, in its discretion and as a condition precedent to the issuance thereof, require the owner of such lost, stolen, or destroyed certificate or certificates, or hissuch owner's legal representative, to give the Corporation a bond in such sum as it may direct sufficient to indemnify it against any claim that may be made against the Corporation on account of the alleged loss, theft or destruction of any such certificate or the issuance of such new certificate.
- Section 7.4 <u>Transfers of Stock</u>. Upon surrender to the Corporation or the transfer agent of the Corporation of a certificate for shares duly endorsed or accompanied by proper evidence of succession, assignment or authority to transfer, it shall be the duty of the Corporation to issue a new certificate to the person entitled thereto, cancel the old certificate and record the transaction upon its records; provided, however, that the Corporation shall be entitled to recognize and enforce any lawful restriction on transfer. Whenever any transfer of stock shall be made for collateral security, and not absolutely, it shall be so expressed in the entry of transfer if, when the certificates are presented to the Corporation for transfer, both the transferor and the transferee request the Corporation to do so.
- Section 7.5 <u>Transfer Agents and Registrars</u>. The Board of Directors may appoint, or authorize any officer or officers to appoint, one or more transfer agents and one or more registrars.
- Section 7.6 <u>Regulations</u>. The Board of Directors may make such additional rules and regulations, not inconsistent with these Bylaws, as it may deem expedient concerning the issue, transfer and registration of certificates for shares of stock of the Corporation.
- Section 7.7 Fixing the Record Date. In order that the Corporation may determine the stockholders entitled to notice of or to vote at any meeting of stockholders or any adjournment thereof, or entitled to receive payment of any dividend or other distribution or allotment of any rights, or entitled to exercise any rights in respect of any change, conversion or exchange of stock or for the purpose of any other lawful action, the Board of Directors may fix, in advance, a record date, which shall not be more than sixty (60) nor less than ten (10) days before the date of such meeting, nor more than sixty (60) days prior to any other action. If no record date is fixed by the Board of Directors, the record date for determining stockholders entitled to notice of or to vote at a meeting of stockholders shall be the close of business on the day next preceding the day on which the meeting is held. A determination of stockholders of record entitled to notice of or to vote at a meeting of stockholders shall apply to any adjournment of the meeting; provided, however, that the Board of Directors may fix a new record date for the adjourned meeting.

Section 7.8 <u>Registered Stockholders</u>. The Corporation shall be entitled to recognize the exclusive right of a person registered on its records as the owner of shares of stock to receive dividends and to vote as such owner, shall be entitled to hold liable for calls and assessments a person registered on its records as the owner of shares of stock, and shall not be bound to recognize any equitable or other claim to or interest in such share or shares of stock on the part of any other person, whether or not it shall have express or other notice thereof, except as otherwise provided by the laws of Delaware.

ARTICLE VIII

GENERAL PROVISIONS

- Section 8.1 <u>Dividends</u>. Subject to the provisions of statutes and the Certificate of Incorporation, dividends upon the shares of capital stock of the Corporation may be declared by the Board of Directors at any regular or special meeting. Dividends may be paid in cash, in property or in shares of stock of the Corporation, unless otherwise provided by statute or the Certificate of Incorporation.
- Section 8.2 Reserves. Before payment of any dividend, there may be set aside out of any funds of the Corporation available for dividends such sum or sums as the Board of Directors may, from time to time, in its absolute discretion, think proper as a reserve or reserves to meet contingencies, or for equalizing dividends, or for repairing or maintaining any property of the Corporation or for such other purpose as the Board of Directors may think conducive to the interests of the Corporation. The Board of Directors may modify or abolish any such reserves in the manner in which it was created.
- Section 8.3 <u>Seal</u>. The seal of the Corporation shall be in such form as shall be approved by the Board of Directors, which form may be changed by resolution of the Board of Directors.
- Section 8.4 <u>Fiscal Year</u>. The fiscal year of the Corporation shall end on September 30 of each <u>fiscalcalendar</u> year and may thereafter be changed by resolution of the Board of Directors.
- Section 8.5 <u>Checks, Notes, Drafts; Etc.</u> All checks, notes, drafts or other orders for the payment of money of the Corporation shall be signed, endorsed or accepted in the name of the Corporation by such officers, person or persons as from time to time may be designated by the Board of Directors or by an officer or officers authorized by the Board of Directors to make such designation.

- Section 8.6 <u>Execution of Contracts, Deeds, Etc.</u> The Board of Directors may authorize any officer or officers, agent or agents, in the name and on behalf of the Corporation to enter into or execute and deliver any and all deeds, bonds, mortgages, contracts and other obligations or instruments, and such authority may be general or confined to specific instances.
- Section 8.7 <u>Inspection of Books and Records</u>. Any stockholder of record, in person or by attorney or other agent, shall, upon written demand under oath stating the purpose thereof, have the right during the usual hours for business to inspect for any proper purpose the Corporation's stock ledger, a list of its stockholders, and its other books and records, and to make copies or extracts therefrom. A proper purpose shall mean any purpose reasonably related to such person's interest as a stockholder. In every instance where an attorney or other agent shall be the person who seeks the right of inspection, the demand under oath shall be accompanied by a power of attorney or such other writing which authorizes the attorney or other agent to so act on behalf of the stockholder. The demand under oath shall be directed to the Corporation at its registered office in the State of Delaware or at its principal place of business.
- Section 8.8 <u>References to Days.</u> For purposes of these Bylaws, all references herein to "days" shall mean calendar days unless otherwise expressly indicated to mean business days. Any period of time referenced herein that is <u>measured in business days but is</u> scheduled to end on a day that is not a <u>calendar business</u> day and any event that <u>is measured in business days but</u> is scheduled to occur on a day that is not a <u>calendar business</u> day, unless otherwise expressly indicated, shall instead end or occur on the next succeeding business day.
- Section 8.9 <u>Inconsistent Provisions</u>. In the event that any provision of these Bylaws is or becomes inconsistent with any provision of the Certificate of Incorporation, the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware or any other applicable law, the provision of these Bylaws shall not be given any effect to the extent of such inconsistency but shall otherwise be given full force and effect.

Section 8.10 Exclusive Forum. Unless the Corporation consents in writing to the selection of an alternative forum, the sole and exclusive forum for (a) any derivative action or proceeding brought after the date hereof on behalf of the Corporation, (b) any action brought after the date hereof asserting a claim of breach of a fiduciary duty owed by any director, officer, employee or agent of the Corporation to the Corporation or the Corporation's stockholders, (c) any action brought after the date hereof asserting a claim arising pursuant to any provision of the General Corporation Law of the State of Delaware, the Certificate of Incorporation or these Bylaws or (d) any action brought after the date hereof asserting a claim governed by the internal affairs doctrine shall be the Delaware Court of Chancery, unless such court lacks jurisdiction over such action or proceeding in which case the sole and exclusive forum for such action or proceeding shall be another court of the State of Delaware or if no court of the State of Delaware has jurisdiction, then the federal district court for the District of Delaware. Any person who, or entity that, holds, purchases or otherwise acquires an interest in stock of the Corporation will be deemed (i) to have notice of, and agree to comply with, the provisions of this Bylaw, and (ii) to consent to the personal jurisdiction of the Delaware Court of Chancery (or if the Delaware Court of Chancery does not have jurisdiction, another court of the State of Delaware, or if no court of the State of Delaware has jurisdiction, the federal district court for the District of Delaware) in any proceeding brought to enjoin any action by that person or entity that is inconsistent with the exclusive jurisdiction provided for in this Bylaw. If any action the subject matter of which is within the scope of this Bylaw is filed after the date hereof in a court other than as specified above in the name of any stockholder, such stockholder shall be deemed to have consented to (A) the personal jurisdiction of the Delaware Court of Chancery, another court in the State of Delaware or the federal district court in the District of Delaware, as appropriate, in connection with any action brought in any such court to enforce this Bylaw and (B) having service of process made upon such stockholder in any such action by service upon such stockholder's counsel in the action as agent for such stockholder. If any provision or provisions of this paragraph shall be held to be invalid, illegal or unenforceable as applied to any person or entity or circumstance for any reason whatsoever, then, to the fullest extent permitted by law, the validity, legality, and enforceability of such provisions in any other circumstance and of the remaining provisions of this paragraph (including, without limitation, each portion of any sentence of this paragraph containing any such provision held to be invalid, illegal or unenforceable that is not itself held to be invalid, illegal or unenforceable) and the application of such provision to other persons or entities and circumstances shall not in any way be affected or impaired thereby.

ARTICLE IX

AMENDMENTS

Except as otherwise provided in these Bylaws, these Bylaws may be amended or repealed or new Bylaws adopted only in accordance with Article V of the Certificate of Incorporation.